|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
|  | C:\Users\uluyimbazi\Desktop\New folder\Medical Services.jpgNEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY LIMITED Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area Kampala | **f** |
|  |  |  |

Republic of Uganda

Bidding Document

**For the**

**Procurement of Non-Consultancy Services**

**Open Domestic Bidding**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Subject of Procurement:** | **Provision of Medical Insurance services** |
| **Procurement Reference Number:** | NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230 |
| **Date of Issue:** | **30th March 2023** |

PREFACE

1. This Standard Bidding Document (SBD) document has been prepared by the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Authority (PPDA) for use by Procuring and Disposing Entities (PDEs) for the procurement of Non-Consultancy Services. The procedures and practices presented in this SBD have been developed to reflect the requirements of the Public Procurement and Disposal of Assets Act, 2003, the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Regulations,2014and best international procurement practices.
2. This SBD for the Procurement of Non-Consultancy Services is suitable for use under the Open (International or Domestic) Bidding procurement method with or without pre-qualification. It is also suitable for the Restricted (International or Domestic) Bidding procurement method. The SBD may also be used for procurement under the Direct Procurement method with appropriate modifications to the document.
3. This SBD is suitable for lump-sum contracts where the services are pre-defined and the period of the services are fixed to enable a total lump sum amount to be calculated representing the total amount under the contract. Thus time based contracts would not normally be applicable to non-consultancy services. The User Guide to this SBD further explains the circumstances in which this SBD for non-consultancy services is most appropriate.
4. The preferred evaluation methodology for procurement of non-consultancy services is Technical Compliance Selection (TCS) as described in the PPDA Regulations, and further elaborated in the User Guide to this SBD.
5. Before using this SBD, the user should be familiar with the PPDA Act and Regulations and should read the User Guide to this SBD which has been prepared to provide guidance to public officials in the correct use of the Standard Bidding Document (SBD) for Non-Consultancy Services as a model for preparing an individual Bidding Document.

PPDA welcomes any feedback or comments from the users of this SBD which will assist in improving this document.

**The Executive Director,**

**Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Authority**

**P.O. Box 3925,**

**KAMPALA.**

[**www.ppda.go.ug**](http://www.ppda.go.ug)

[**info@ppda.go.ug**](mailto:info@ppda.go.ug)

Standard Bidding Document

**Table of Contents**

Section 1. Instructions to Bidders 6

Section 2 Bid Data Sheet 22

Section 3. Evaluation Methodology and Criteria 26

Section 4 Bidding Forms 30

Section 5. Eligible Countries 40

Section 6. Statement of Requirements 41

Section 7: General Conditions of Contract 50

Section 8 Special Conditions of Contract 63

Section 9. Contract Forms 66

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **C:\Users\uluyimbazi\Desktop\New folder\Medical Services.jpg** | NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY LIMITED Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area  Kampala  Plot | **f**  THE REPUBLIC OF UGANDA |
| Tel: +256414337000  Fax: 256-41-237553 | *E-mail.* procurement@newvision.co.ug  *Web site:* www.visiongroup.co.ug |  |

**BID NOTICE UNDER OPEN DOMESTIC BIDDING**

1. New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited invites sealed bids from eligible bidders for:

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| ***No.*** | ***Procurement Reference Number*** | ***Subject matter of Procurement*** | ***Bid Security*** |
| 1 | NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230 | **Provision of Medical Insurance services** | 12,000,000 |

2. The Bidding document(s) shall be inspected and issued at**.**

**Procurement & Disposal Office**

**Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area**

**P.O. Box 9815, Kampala**

3**.** The deadline for bid submission shall be at **3:00pm** **on 28th April 2023**

4. The detailed bid notice is available at the Entity’s website at [www.visiongroup.co.ug](http://www.visiongroup.co.ug)/procurements

***ACCOUNTING OFFICER***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **C:\Users\uluyimbazi\Desktop\New folder\Medical Services.jpg** | NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area  Kampala  Plot | **f**  THE REPUBLIC OF UGANDA |
| Tel: +256414337000  Fax: 256-41-237553 | *E-mail:* procurement@newvision.co.ug  *Web site:* www.visiongroup.co.ug |  |

**BID NOTICE UNDER OPEN DOMESTIC BIDDING**

**PROVISION OF MEDICAL INSURANCE SERVICES-** NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230

1. New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited has allocated funds to be used for the Provision of Medical Insurance Services

2. The Entity invites sealed bids from eligible bidders for the provision of the above services.

3. Bidding will be conducted in accordance with the open domestic bidding method contained in the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Act, 2003, and is open to all bidders.

4. Interested eligible bidders may obtain further information and inspect the bidding documents at the address given below at 8(a) from 9**:00am-4:00 pm**.

5. The Bidding documents in English may be purchased by interested bidders on the submission of a written application to the address below at 8(b) and upon payment of a non-refundable fee of **UGX 100,000 (One Hundred Thousand Shillings Only).** The method of payment will be by bank or cash at the Vision Group Office.

6. Bids must be delivered to the address below at 8(c) at or before **3:00pm 0n 28th April 2023**. All bids must be accompanied by a bid security in form of a Bank guarantee of **UGX 12,000,000 (Uganda Shillings Twelve Million Only).** Bid securities must be valid until **8th June 2023**. Late bids shall be rejected. Bids will be opened in the presence of the bidders’ representatives who choose to attend at the address below at 8(d)

7. There **shall not** be a pre – bid meeting.

8. (a) Documents may be inspected at:

**Procurement & Disposal Office**

**Head Office building**

**Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area**

**P.O. Box 9815, Kampala**

(b) Documents will be issued from: As in 8(a)

(c) Bids must be delivered to: As in 8(a)

(d) Address of bid opening: As in 8(a)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 9. The planned procurement schedule (subject to changes) is as follows:   |  |  | | --- | --- | | **Activity** | **Date** | | 1. Publish bid notice | **30th March 2023** | | 1. Pre-bid meeting where applicable | **N/A** | | 1. Bid closing date | **28th April 2023** | | 1. Evaluation process | **2nd May to 5th May 2023** | | 1. Display and communication of best evaluated bidder notice | **9th May 2023** | | 1. Contract signature | **30th May 2023** | |

Signature:

Position of Authorised Official: **ACCOUNTING OFFICER**

|  |
| --- |
| Section 1. Instructions to Bidders |

Table of Clauses

[A. General 6](#_Toc340047512)

[1. Scope of Bid 6](#_Toc340047513)

[2. Source of Funds 6](#_Toc340047514)

[3. Corrupt Practices 6](#_Toc340047515)

[4. Eligible Bidders 7](#_Toc340047516)

[5. Qualification of the Bidder 8](#_Toc340047517)

[B. Bidding Document 9](#_Toc340047518)

[6. Contents of Bidding Document 9](#_Toc340047519)

[7. Clarification of Bidding Document 9](#_Toc340047520)

[8. Amendment of Bidding Document 10](#_Toc340047521)

[C. Preparation of Bids 10](#_Toc340047522)

[9. Cost of Bidding 10](#_Toc340047523)

[10. Language of Bid 10](#_Toc340047524)

[11. Preparation of Bids 10](#_Toc340047525)

[12. Documents Comprising the Bid 10](#_Toc340047526)

[13. Bid Submission Sheet 11](#_Toc340047527)

[14. Bid Prices and Discounts 11](#_Toc340047528)

[15. Currencies of Bid 12](#_Toc340047529)

[16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility of the Bidder 12](#_Toc340047530)

[17. Documents Establishing the Qualifications of the Bidder 12](#_Toc340047531)

[18. Period of Validity of Bids 12](#_Toc340047532)

[19. Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration 12](#_Toc340047533)

[20. Format and Signing of Bid 13](#_Toc340047534)

[D Submission and Opening of Bids 14](#_Toc340047535)

[21. Sealing and Marking of Bids 14](#_Toc340047536)

[22. Deadline for Submission of Bids 14](#_Toc340047537)

[23. Late Bids 14](#_Toc340047538)

[24. Withdrawal and Replacement of Bids 14](#_Toc340047539)

[25. Bid Opening 15](#_Toc340047540)

[E. Evaluation of Bids 15](#_Toc340047541)

[26. Confidentiality 15](#_Toc340047542)

[27. Clarification of Bids 16](#_Toc340047543)

[28. Compliance and Responsiveness of Bids 16](#_Toc340047544)

[29. Nonconformities, Errors, and Omissions 16](#_Toc340047545)

[30. Preliminary Examination of Bids – Eligibility and Administrative Compliance 17](#_Toc340047546)

[31. Detailed Commercial and Technical Evaluation 18](#_Toc340047547)

[32. Conversion to Single Currency 18](#_Toc340047548)

[33. Margin of Preference 18](#_Toc340047549)

[34. Financial Comparison of Bids 18](#_Toc340047550)

[35. Determination of Best Evaluated Bid(s) 19](#_Toc340047551)

[36. Post-qualification of the Bidder 19](#_Toc340047552)

[F. Award of Contract 19](#_Toc340047553)

[37. Award Procedure 19](#_Toc340047554)

[38. The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s Right to Accept or Reject Any or All Bids 19](#_Toc340047555)

[39. Signing and Effectiveness of Contract 20](#_Toc340047556)

[40. Debriefing 20](#_Toc340047557)

[41. Performance Security 20](#_Toc340047558)

[42. Administrative Review 20](#_Toc340047559)

|  |
| --- |
| Section 1. Instructions to Bidders |
| A. General |
| 1. Scope of Bid |
| 1.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity indicated in the Bid Data Sheet (BDS), invites bids for the provision of the Services specified in Section 6, Statement of Requirements to commence on the date indicated on the BDS.  1.2 The Instructions to Bidders (ITB) should be read in conjunction with the BDS. The subject and procurement reference number and inputs to be provided by the Procuring and Disposing Entity are provided in the SCC. |
| 1.3 Throughout this Bidding Document:  (a) the term “in writing” means communicated in written form with proof of receipt;  (b) if the context so requires, singular means plural and vice versa; and  (c) “day” means working day, |
| 1.4 Procurement will be undertaken in compliance with the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Act 2003 and the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Regulations, 2014. |
| 1. Source of Funds |
| 2.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity has an approved budget from Internally generated funds towards the cost of the procurement. The Procuring and Disposing Entity intends to use these funds to place a contract for which this Bidding Document is issued. |
| 2.2 Payments will be made directly by the Procuring and Disposing Entity and will be subject in all respects to the terms and conditions of the resulting contract placed by the Procuring and Disposing Entity. |
| 1. Corrupt Practices |
| 3.1 It is the Government of Uganda’s policy to require that Procuring and Disposing Entities, as well as Bidders and Providers, observe the highest standards of ethics during procurement and the execution of contracts. In pursuit of this policy, the Government of Uganda represented by the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Authority (herein referred to as the Authority);  (a) defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows: (i) “corrupt practice” means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value, to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and(ii) “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including a misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain a financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;(iii) “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;(iv) “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party; (b) will reject a recommendation for award if it determines that the Bidder recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the Contract;  (c) will suspend a Provider from engaging in any public procurement proceeding for a stated period of time, if it at any time determines that the Provider has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for, or in executing, a Government contract. |
| 3.2 Furthermore, Bidders shall be aware of the provision stated in Clause 2.2, 2.3 and 14.1(g)-(h) of the General Conditions of Contract. |
| 3.3 In pursuit of the policy defined in Sub-Clause 3.1, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may terminate a contract or be ordered by the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Appeals Tribunal to cancel a contract if it at any time determines that corrupt, fraudulent, collusive or coercive practices were engaged in by representatives of the Procuring and Disposing Entity or of a Bidder or Provider during the procurement or the execution of that contract. |
| 3.4 In pursuit of the policy defined in Sub-clause 3.1, the Government of Uganda requires representatives of both Procuring and Disposing Entities and of Bidders and Providers to adhere to the relevant codes of ethical conduct. The Code of Ethical Conduct for Bidders and Providers as provided in the bidding forms shall be signed by the Bidder and submitted together with the other bidding forms. |
| 3.5 In pursuit of the policy defined in Sub-clause 3.1, the Government of Uganda may suspend a provider from engaging in any public procurement or disposal process for a period determined by the Authority, where the provider is debarred from the procurement processes of an international agency of which Uganda is a member. |
| 3.6 Any communications between a Bidder and the Procuring and Disposing Entity related to matters of alleged fraud or corruption must be made in writing and addressed to the Accounting Officer of the Procuring and Disposing Entity. |
| 1. Eligible Bidders |
| 4.1 A Bidder, and all parties constituting the Bidder, shall meet the following criteria to be eligible to participate in public procurement:  (a) the bidder has the legal capacity to enter into a contract;  (b) the bidder is not:   * + - 1. (i) insolvent;       2. (ii) in receivership;       3. (iii) bankrupt; or       4. (iv) being wound up   (c) the bidder’s business activities have not been suspended;  (d) the bidder is not the subject of legal proceedings for any of the circumstances in (b); and  (e) the bidder has fulfilled his or her obligations to pay taxes and social security contributions.  4.2 A Bidder may be a natural person, private entity, government-owned entity, subject to ITB Sub-Clause 4.6, or any combination of them with a formal intent to enter into an agreement or under an existing agreement in the form of a joint venture, consortium, or association. In the case of a joint venture, consortium, or association, all parties shall be jointly and severally liable. For bids submitted by an existing or intended JV, a Power of Attorney from each member of the JV nominating a Representative in the JV and a Power of Attorney from the JV nominating a representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the parties of the JV during the bidding process and, in the event the JV is awarded the Contract, during contract execution. |
| 4.3 A Bidder, and all parties constituting the Bidder including sub-contractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country, in accordance with Section 5, Eligible Countries. A Bidder shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if the Bidder is a citizen or is constituted, incorporated, or registered and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country. This criterion shall also apply to the determination of the nationality of proposed subcontractors for any part of the Contract including related works or supplies. |
| 4.4 A Bidder shall not have a conflict of interest. All Bidders found to be in conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest with one or more parties in this bidding process, if they:  (a) have controlling shareholders in common; or  (b) receive or have received any direct or indirect subsidy from any of them; or  (c) have the same legal representative for purposes of this bid; or |
| (d) have a relationship with each other, directly or through common third parties, that puts them in a position to have access to information about or influence on the bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Procuring and Disposing Entity regarding this bidding process; or |
| (e) submit more than one bid in this bidding process. However, this does not limit the participation of subcontractors in more than one bid, or as Bidders and subcontractors simultaneously. |
| 4.5 A firm that is under a declaration of suspension by the Authority, at the date of the deadline for bid submission or thereafter before contract signature, shall be disqualified. |
| 4.6 Government-owned enterprises shall be eligible only if they can establish that they are legally and financially autonomous and operate under commercial law. |
| 4.7 Bidders shall provide such evidence of their continued eligibility satisfactory to the Procuring and Disposing Entity, as the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall reasonably request. All related supplies and staff employed under the contract shall have their origin or nationality in an eligible country. |
| 1. Qualification of the Bidder |
| 5.1 To establish its qualifications to perform the Contract, the Bidder shall complete and submit:  (a) the Qualification Form provided in Section 4, Bidding Forms; and  (b) the information and documents stated in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. |
| 5.2 The qualifications of the best evaluated Bidder will be assessed as part of a post-qualification in accordance with ITB Clause 36. |
| 5.3 In the event that pre-qualification of potential Bidders has been undertaken, only bids from pre-qualified Bidders will be considered for award of Contract. These qualified Bidders should submit with their bids any information updating their original pre-qualification applications or, alternatively, confirm in their bids that the originally submitted pre-qualification information remains essentially correct as of the date of bid submission. The update or confirmation should be provided in the Qualification Form. |
| B. Bidding Document |
| 1. Contents of Bidding Document |
| 6.1 The Bidding Document consists of Parts 1, 2, and 3, which include all the Sections indicated below, and should be read in conjunction with any addenda issued in accordance with ITB Clause 8. |
| PART 1 Bidding Procedures   * Section 1. Instructions to Bidders * Section 2. Bid Data Sheet * Section 3. Evaluation Methodology and Criteria * Section 4. Bidding Forms * Section 5. Eligible Countries   PART 2 Statement of Requirements   * Section 6. Statement of Requirements   PART 3 Contract   * Section 7. General Conditions of Contract (GCC) for the Procurement of Non-Consultancy Services * Section 8. Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) * Section 9. Contract Forms |
| 6.2 The Bid Notice, Pre-qualification Notice or letter of invitation is not part of the Bidding Document.  6.3 Bidders who did not obtain the Bidding Document directly from the Procuring and Disposing Entity will be rejected during evaluation. Where Bidding Document are obtained from the Procuring and Disposing Entity on a Bidder’s behalf, the Bidder’s name must be registered with the Procuring and Disposing Entity at the time of sale and issue.  6.4 The Bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and requirements in the Bidding Document. Failure to furnish all information or documentation required by the Bidding Document may result in the rejection of the bid.  6.5 Where an electronic copy of the bidding document is issued, the paper or hard copy of the bidding document is the original version. In the event of any discrepancy between the two, the hard copy shall prevail. |
| 1. Clarification of Bidding Document |
| 7.1 A prospective Bidder requiring any clarification of the Bidding Document shall contact the Procuring and Disposing Entity in writing at the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s address indicated in the BDS. The Procuring and Disposing Entity will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received no later than the date indicated in the BDS. The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall forward copies of its response to all Bidders who have acquired the Bidding Document directly from it, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. Should the Procuring and Disposing Entity deem it necessary to amend the Bidding Document as a result of a clarification, it shall do so following the procedure under ITB Clause 8. |
| 1. Amendment of Bidding Document |
| 8.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of bids, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may amend the Bidding Document by issuing addenda.  8.2 Any addendum issued shall be part of the Bidding Document and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the Bidding Document directly from the Procuring and Disposing Entity.  8.3 To give prospective Bidders reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their bids, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of bids, pursuant to ITB Clause 8. |
| C. Preparation of Bids |
| 1. Cost of Bidding |
| 9.1 The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its bid, including any negotiations with or visits to the Procuring and Disposing Entity, and the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process. |
| 1. Language of Bid |
| 10.1 The medium of communication shall be in writing unless otherwise specified in the BDS.  10.2 The bid, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the bid exchanged by the Bidder and the Procuring and Disposing Entity, shall be written in English unless otherwise specified in the BDS.  10.3 Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the bid may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the language specified in ITB Sub-Clause 10.2, in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the bid, such translation shall govern. |
| 1. Preparation of Bids |
| 11.1 Bidders are required to prepare and submit a single bid containing both technical and financial information (one stage one envelope).  11.2 A pre-bid meeting will be held where indicated in the BDS. Attendance at the pre-bid meeting is optional. |
| 1. Documents Comprising the Bid |
| 12.1 The bid shall comprise the following:  (a) the Bid Submission Sheet, in accordance with ITB Clause 13, 14 and 15;  (b) a Bid Security or a Bid Securing Declaration, in accordance with ITB Clause 19;  (c) written confirmation authorising the signatory of the bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 20.2; |
| (d) documentary evidence in accordance with ITB Clause 16establishing the Bidder’s eligibility to bid; |
| (e) documentary evidence in accordance with ITB Clause 5 establishing the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted;  (f) The Code of Ethical Conduct for Bidders and Providers in accordance with ITB Clause 3.4; and  (g) any other document(s) required in the BDS. |
| 1. Bid Submission Sheet and price schedules |
| **13.1 The Bidder shall submit the Bid Submission Sheet using the form provided in Section 4, Bidding Forms. This form must be completed without any alterations to its format, and no substitutes shall be accepted. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested, which includes:**  **(a) the Procurement Reference Number of the Bidding Document and the number of each addenda received;**  **(b) a brief description of the Services offered;**  **(c) the total bid price;** |
| **(d) any discounts offered and the methodology for their application;**  **(e) the period of validity of the bid ;**  **(f) a commitment to submit any Performance Security required and the amount;** |
| **(g) a declaration that the Bidder is eligible to participate in public procurement;**  **(h) a declaration of nationality of the Bidder and of any eligibility for a margin of preference;**  **(h) a commitment to adhere to the Code of Ethical Conduct for Bidders and Providers;**  **(i) a declaration that the Bidder, including all parties comprising the Bidder, is not participating, as a Bidder, in more than one bid in this bidding process;**  **(j) confirmation that the Bidder has not been suspended by the Authority;** |
| **(k) a declaration on commissions and gratuities; and**  **(l) an authorised signature.** |
| 13.2 The Bidder shall submit the Price Schedule for Services, using the format provided in Section 4, Bidding Forms. The Price Schedule shall include, as appropriate: |
| (a) a brief description of the Services to be performed; |
| (b) the unit prices where applicable;  (c) local taxes paid or payable in Uganda; |
| (d) the total price per line item;  (e) subtotals and totals per Price Schedule; and  (f) an authorised signature. |
| 1. Bid Prices and Discounts |
| 14.1 The price to be quoted in the Bid Submission Sheet, in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 13.1(c) shall be the total price of the bid, excluding any discounts offered. |
| 14.2 The Bidder shall quote any unconditional and conditional discounts and the methodology for their application in the Bid Submission Sheet, in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 13.1(d). |
| 14.3 Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder’s performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account, unless otherwise specified in the BDS. A bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as non-responsive and shall be rejected, pursuant to ITB Clause 31. |
| 1. Currencies of Bid |
| 15.1 Unless otherwise specified in the BDS, bid prices shall be quoted in Uganda Shillings. |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Eligibility of the Bidder |
| 16.1 To establish their eligibility in accordance with ITB Clause 4, Bidders shall complete the eligibility declarations in the Bid Submission Sheet, included in Section 4, Bidding Forms and submit the documents required in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Qualifications of the Bidder |
| 17.1 To establish its qualifications to perform the Contract, the Bidder shall submit the evidence indicated for each qualification criteria specified in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria.  17.2 Bidders with a current registration with the Authority are not required to submit:  (a) a copy of the bidder’s current trading licence or equivalent;  (b) a copy of the bidder’s certificate of registration or equivalent.  But should include details of their Authority registration number in the bid submission sheet. |
| 1. Period of Validity of Bids |
| 18.1 Bids shall remain valid until the date specified in the BDS. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Procuring and Disposing Entity as non-compliant.  18.2 The Procuring and Disposing Entity will make its best effort to complete the procurement process within this period. |
| 18.3 In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiration of the bid validity period, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may request Bidders to extend the period of validity of their bids. The request and the responses shall be made in writing. If a Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration is requested in accordance with ITB Clause 19, it shall also be extended for a corresponding period. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its Bid Security or being liable for suspension in case of a Bid Securing Declaration. A Bidder granting the request shall not be required or permitted to modify its bid. |
| 1. Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration |
| 19.1 The Bidder shall furnish as part of its bid, a Bid Security or a Bid-Securing Declaration, as specified in the BDS.  19.2 The Bid Security shall be in the amount specified in the BDS and denominated in the currency of Uganda or a freely convertible currency, and shall: at the bidder’s option, be in the form of either a letter of credit, or a bank guarantee, or Bank draft or Cashier’s Check from a banking institution;be issued by a reputable financial institution selected by the bidder from an eligible country. If the institution issuing the security is located outside the Uganda, it shall have a correspondent financial institution located in Uganda to make it enforceable;be substantially in accordance with one of the forms of Bid Security included in Section 4, Bidding Forms;be payable promptly upon written demand by the Procuring and Disposing Entity in case the conditions listed in ITB Clause 19.6 are invoked;be submitted in its original form - copies will not be accepted. |
| 19.3The Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration shall be submitted using the forms included in Section 4, Bidding Forms and shall remain valid until the date specified in the BDS. |
| 19.4 Any bid not accompanied by a substantially responsive Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration, if one is required in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 21.1, shall be rejected by the Procuring and Disposing Entity as non-compliant. |
| 19.5 The Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration of all Bidders shall be returned as promptly as possible once the successful Bidder has signed the Contract and provided the required Performance Security where applicable or upon request by the unsuccessful bidder after publication of the notice of best evaluated bidder. |
| 19.6 If a Bidder withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Bid Submission Sheet, except as provided in ITB Sub-Clause 18.3; or |
| If the successful Bidder fails to: (a)sign the Contract in accordance with ITB Clause 39;(b)furnish any Performance Security in accordance with ITB Clause 41; or(c)accept the correction of its bid price pursuant to ITB Sub-Clause 29.5.The Bid Security may be forfeited or Bid Securing Declaration executed. |
| 1. Format and Signing of Bid |
| 20.1 The Bidder shall prepare one original of each of the documents comprising the bid as described in ITB Clauses 11 and 12 and clearly marked “ORIGINAL”. In addition, the Bidder shall submit copies of the bid, in the number specified in the BDS and clearly mark each of them “COPY”. In the event of any discrepancy between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail. |
| 20.2 The original and all copies of the bid shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person duly authorised to sign on behalf of the Bidder. This authorisation shall consist of a Power of Attorney which if signed in Uganda shall be registered and if signed outside Uganda, shall be notarized and shall be attached to the bid. The name and position held by each person signing the authorisation must be typed or printed below the signature. All pages of the bid, except for unamended printed literature, shall be signed or initialled by the person signing the bid. |
| 20.3 Any interlineations, erasures, or overwriting shall be valid only if they are signed or initialled by the person signing the bid. |
| D Submission and Opening of Bids |
| 1. Sealing and Marking of Bids |
| 21.1 The Bidder shall enclose the original and each copy of the bid, in separate sealed envelopes, duly marking the envelopes as “ORIGINAL” and “COPY.” These envelopes containing the original and the copies shall then be enclosed in one single plain envelope securely sealed in such a manner that opening and resealing cannot be achieved undetected. |
| 21.2 The inner and outer envelopes shall:  (a) bear the name and address of the Bidder;  (b) be addressed to the Procuring and Disposing Entity in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 22.1; |
| (c) bear the Procurement Reference number of this bidding process; and  (d) bear a warning not to open before the time and date for bid opening. |
| 21.3 If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Procuring and Disposing Entity will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the bid. |
| 1. Deadline for Submission of Bids |
| 22.1 Bids must be received by the Procuring and Disposing Entity at the address and no later than the date and time indicated in the BDS.  22.2 The Procuring and Disposing Entity may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of bids by amending the Bidding Document in accordance with ITB Clause 8, in which case all rights and obligations of the Procuring and Disposing Entity and Bidders previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended. |
| 1. Late Bids |
| 23.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall not consider any bid that arrives after the deadline for submission of bids, in accordance with ITB Clause 22. Any bid received by the Procuring and Disposing Entity after the deadline for submission of bids shall be declared late, rejected, and returned unopened to the Bidder. |
| 1. Withdrawal and Replacement of Bids |
| 24.1 A Bidder may withdraw or replace its bid after it has been submitted at any time before the deadline for submission of bids by sending a written notice, duly signed by an authorised representative, which shall include a copy of the authorisation in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 20.2. Any corresponding replacement of the bid must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be:  (a) submitted in accordance with ITB Clauses 21 and 22 (except that withdrawals notices do not require copies), and in addition, the respective envelopes shall be clearly marked “Withdrawal” or “REPLACEMENT” and  (b) received by the Procuring and Disposing Entity prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of bids, in accordance with ITB Clause 22. |
| 24.2 Bids requested to be withdrawn in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 24.1 shall be returned unopened to the Bidder. |
| 24.3 No bid may be withdrawn or replaced in the interval between the deadline for submission of bids and the expiration of the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Bid Submission Sheet or any extension thereof.  24.4 Bids may only be modified by withdrawal of the original bid and submission of a replacement bid in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 24.1. Modifications submitted in any other way shall not be taken into account in the evaluation of bids. |
| 1. Bid Opening |
| 25.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall conduct the bid opening in the presence of Bidders` designated representatives who choose to attend, at the address, date and time specified in the BDS. |
| 25.2 First, envelopes marked “WITHDRAWAL” shall be opened and read out and the envelope with the corresponding bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. No bid withdrawal shall be permitted unless the corresponding withdrawal notice contains a valid authorisation to request the withdrawal and is read out at the bid opening.  25.3 All other outer envelopes including those marked “REPLACEMENT” shall be opened and the technical bids within them opened. Replacement bids shall be recorded as such on the record of the bid opening. |
| 25.4 All bids shall be opened one at a time, reading out: the name of the Bidder; the presence of a Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration, if required the total bid price and any discounts; and any other details as the Procuring and Disposing Entity may consider appropriate. No bid shall be rejected at the bid opening except for late bids, in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 23.1.  25.5 Only envelopes that are opened and read out at the bid opening shall be considered further. |
| 25.6 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall prepare a record of the bid opening that shall include, as a minimum: the name of the Bidder, whether there is a withdrawal and/or replacement, the bid price and the presence or absence of a Bid Security, where required. The Bidders’ representatives who are present shall be requested to sign the record. The omission of a Bidder’s signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the record shall be distributed to Bidders upon payment of a fee and displayed on the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s Notice Board within one working day from the date of the bid Opening. |
| E. Evaluation of Bids |
| 1. Confidentiality |
| 26.1 A procuring and disposing entity shall not disclose to a bidder or to any other person who is not involved in the preparation of the solicitation documents, the evaluation process or the award decision, any information relating to-   1. solicitation documents, before the solicitation documents are officially issued; 2. the examination, clarification, evaluation and comparison of bids before the best evaluated bidder notice is displayed on the procurement and disposal notice board of the procuring and disposing entity. |
| 26.2 Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Procuring and Disposing Entity in the examination, evaluation, comparison, and post-qualification of the bids or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of its bid. |
| 26.3 Notwithstanding ITB Sub-Clause 26.2, from the time of bid opening to the time of Contract award, if any Bidder wishes to contact the Procuring and Disposing Entity on any matter related to the bidding process, it should do so in writing. |
| 1. Clarification of Bids |
| 27.1 To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison and post-qualification of the bids, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may, at its discretion, ask any Bidder for a clarification of its bid. Any clarification submitted by a Bidder that is not in response to a request by the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall not be considered. The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s request for clarification and the response shall be in writing. The request for clarification shall be copied to all bidders for information purposes. No change in the price or substance of the bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Procuring and Disposing Entity in the evaluation of the financial bids, in accordance with ITB Clause 29.4. |
| 1. Compliance and Responsiveness of Bids |
| 28.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s determination of a bid’s compliance and responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the bid itself. |
| 28.2 A substantially compliant and responsive bid is one that conforms to all the terms, conditions, and requirements of the Bidding Document without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:   1. affects in a substantial way, the scope or quality of the supplies or services or the performance of the works to be procured; 2. is inconsistent with the bidding document and which may in a substantial way, limit the rights of the procuring and disposing entity or the obligations of the bidder under the contract; 3. if corrected would unfairly affect the competitive position of the other bidders whose bids are administratively compliant and responsive; or 4. impacts the key factors of a procurement including cost, risk, time and quality and causes - 5. unacceptable time schedules, where it is stated in the bidding document that time is of the essence; 6. unacceptable alternative technical details, such as design, materials, workmanship, specifications, standards or methodologies; or 7. unacceptable counter-bids with respect to key contract terms and conditions, such as payment terms, price adjustment, liquidated damages, sub-contracting or warranty. |
|  |
| 28.3 If a bid is not substantially compliant and responsive to the Bidding Document, it shall be rejected by the Procuring and Disposing Entity and may not subsequently be made compliant and responsive by the Bidder by correction of the material deviation, reservation, or omission. |
| 1. Nonconformities, Errors, and Omissions |
| 29.1 Provided that a bid is substantially compliant and responsive, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may waive any non-conformity or omission in the bid that does not constitute a material deviation. |
| 29.2 Provided that a bid is substantially compliant and responsive, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may request that the Bidder submit the necessary information or documentation, within a reasonable period of time, to rectify nonmaterial nonconformities or omissions in the bid related to documentation requirements. Such omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price of the bid. Failure of the Bidder to comply with the request may result in the rejection of its bid. |
| 29.3 Provided that a bid is substantially compliant and responsive, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall rectify nonmaterial nonconformities or omissions. To this effect, the bid price shall be adjusted, for comparison purposes only, to reflect the price of the missing or non-conforming item or component. |
| 29.4 Provided that the bid is substantially compliant and responsive, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall correct arithmetic errors on the following basis:  (a) if there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the total price shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of the Procuring and Disposing Entity there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit price, in which case the total price as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected; |
| (b) if there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; and  (c) if there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail subject to (a) and (b) above. |
| 29.5 If the Bidder that submitted the best evaluated bid does not accept the correction of errors, its bid shall be rejected and its Bid Security may be forfeited or Bid Securing Declaration executed. |
| 1. Preliminary Examination of Bids – Eligibility and Administrative Compliance |
| 30.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall examine the legal documentation and other information submitted by Bidders to verify the eligibility of Bidders in accordance with ITB Clause 4.  30.2 If after the examination of eligibility, the Procuring and Disposing Entity determines that the Bidder is not eligible, it shall reject the bid.  30.3 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall examine the bids to confirm that all documents and technical documentation requested in ITB Clause 12 have been provided, and to determine the completeness of each document submitted. |
| 30.4 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall confirm that the following documents and information have been provided in the bid. If any of these documents or information is missing, the offer shall be rejected.  (a) the Bid Submission Sheet, including:   * + - 1. (i) a brief description of the Services offered;       2. (ii) the price of the bid; and       3. (iii) the validity date of the bid;   (b) the Price Schedule; |
| (c) written confirmation of authorisation to commit the Bidder;  (d) a Bid Security or Bid Securing Declaration, if applicable; and  (e) samples as may be required |
| 1. Detailed Commercial and Technical Evaluation |
| 31.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall examine the bid to confirm that all terms, conditions and requirements of the bidding document have been accepted by the Bidder without any material deviation or reservation.  31.2 If, after the examination of the terms, conditions and requirements, the Procuring and Disposing Entity determines that the bid is not substantially responsive in accordance with ITB Clause 28, it shall reject the bid. |
| 1. Conversion to Single Currency |
| 32.1 For evaluation and comparison purposes, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall convert all bid prices expressed in amounts in various currencies into a single currency, using the selling exchange rate established by the source and on the date specified in the BDS. |
| 1. Margin of Preference |
| 33.1 Unless otherwise specified in the BDS, a margin of preference shall apply. Where a Margin of Preference applies, its application and detail shall be specified in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. |
|  |
| 33.2 For the purpose of granting a margin of domestic preference, bids will be classified in one of three groups, as follows:  (a) Group A: bids from providers incorporated or registered in Uganda where more than fifty Percent of the bidder’s capital is owned by Ugandan citizens or by the Government or a procuring and disposing entity of Uganda;  (b) Group B: bids from joint ventures or associations registered in Uganda and including a provider qualifying under the conditions in paragraph (a) which holds more than fifty percent beneficiary interest in the joint venture or association; and  (c) Group C: all other bids which do not qualify for preference under paragraphs (a) or (b). |
| 33.3 Bidders claiming eligibility for a Margin of Preference must complete the declarations in the bid submission sheet and provide documentary evidence of their eligibility in accordance with paragraphs 33.2 (a) or (b) above. |
| 1. Financial Comparison of Bids |
| 34.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall financially evaluate each bid that has been determined, up to this stage of the evaluation, to be substantially compliant and responsive. |
| 34.2 To financially evaluate a bid, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall only use the criteria and methodologies defined in this Clause and in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. No other criteria or methodology shall be permitted. |
| 34.3 To financially compare bids, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall:  (a) determine the bid price, taking into account the costs listed in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria;  (b) correct any arithmetic errors in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 29.4;  (c) apply any unconditional discounts offered in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 13.1(d); |
| (d) make adjustments for any nonmaterial nonconformities and omissions in accordance with ITB Sub-Clause 29.3;  (e) convert all bids to a single currency in accordance with ITB Clause 32;  (f) apply any margin of preference in accordance with ITB Clause 33; and  (g) Determine the total evaluated price of each bid. |
| 1. Determination of Best Evaluated Bid(s) |
| 35.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall compare all substantially compliant and responsive bids to determine the best evaluated bid or bids, in accordance with Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. |
| 1. Post-qualification of the Bidder |
| 36.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall determine to its satisfaction whether the Bidder that is selected as having submitted the best evaluated bid is qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily. |
| 36.2 The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications submitted by the Bidder, pursuant to ITB Clause 5, to clarifications in accordance with ITB Clause 27 and the qualification criteria indicated in Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. Factors not included in Section 3 shall not be used in the evaluation of the Bidder’s qualifications. |
| 36.3 An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the bid, in which event the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall proceed to the next best evaluated bid to make a similar determination of that Bidder’s capabilities to perform satisfactorily. |
| 36.4 If pre-qualification has been conducted, no post-qualification will be conducted but pre-qualification information shall be verified. |
| F. Award of Contract |
| 1. Award Procedure |
| 37.1 The Procuring Entity shall issue a Notice of Best Evaluated Bidder within five (5) days after the decision of the contracts committee to award a contract, place such a Notice on its notice board for a prescribed period, copy the Notice to all Bidders and to the Authority for publication on its website.  37.2 No contract shall be signed for a period of at least ten (10) working days after the date of display of the Best Evaluated Bidder.  37.3 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall award the Contract to the Bidder whose offer has been determined to be the best evaluated bid, provided that the Bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily and subject to satisfactory negotiations.  37.4 Negotiations will only be held in exceptional circumstances as provided for under the PPDA Act. |
| 1. The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s Right to Accept or Reject Any or All Bids |
| 38.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, and to annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to contract signature and issue by the Procuring and Disposing Entity, without thereby incurring any liability to Bidders. |
| 1. Signing and Effectiveness of Contract |
| 39.1 On expiry of the ten (10) working day period after the display of the Best Evaluated Bidder, and upon approval of the Attorney General where applicable, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall sign a contract with the successful Bidder.  39.2 Failure by the successful Bidder to sign the contract shall constitute sufficient ground for annulment of the contract award.  39.3 Effectiveness of the contract shall be subject to submission of a satisfactory Performance Security where applicable and any other conditions specified in the Contract. |
| 1. Debriefing |
| 40.1 Where a bidder requests information on the reasons for the success of failure of their bid, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall promptly give the Bidder a written debrief after the signing of the contract. |
| 1. Performance Security |
| 41.1 Within twenty-one (21) days of signing of the contract, the successful Bidder shall where applicable, furnish to the Procuring and Disposing Entity a Performance Security in the amount stipulated in the SCC and in the form of on demand Bank Guarantee as stipulated in Section 9, denominated in the type and proportions of currencies of the Contract. The performance security shall be issued by a Bank located in Uganda or a foreign Bank through correspondence with a Bank located in Uganda. On demand insurance bonds with proof of re-insurance, in the format included in Section 9 (contract forms) can be accepted. |
| 41.2 Failure of the successful Bidder to submit the above-mentioned Performance Security shall constitute sufficient ground for annulment of the contract award. In this case, or where the successful Bidder fails to sign the contract in accordance with ITB Clause 39.2, the successful Bidder’s Bid Security may be forfeited or the Bidder may be suspended by the Authority from participating in Government of Uganda public procurement and disposal processes under the terms of its Bid Securing Declaration. In that event, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may award the Contract to the next best evaluated Bidder. |
| 1. Advance Payment and Security   42.1 If so stated in the BDS, the Employer will provide an Advance Payment on the Contract Price, subject to a maximum amount, as stated in the BDS. This Payment shall be in the same currencies and proportions as the Contract Payment and shall be made in accordance with the GCC. The performance security shall be issued by a Bank located in Uganda or a foreign Bank through correspondence with a Bank located in Uganda. On demand insurance bonds with proof of re-insurance, in the format included in Section 9 (contract forms) can be accepted. |
| 1. Administrative Review |
| 42.1 Bidders may seek an Administrative Review by the Accounting Officer in accordance with the Public Procurement and Disposal of Assets Act, 2003 if they are aggrieved with the decision of the Procuring and Disposing Entity. |

Section 2. Bid Data Sheet

| **Instructions to Bidders Reference** | **Data relevant to the ITB** |
| --- | --- |
| **A. General** | |
| **ITB 1.1** | The Procuring and Disposing Entity is: **New Vision Printing & Publishing Company Limited** |
| **ITB 1.1** | **Commencement:** The assignment is expected to commence **01st July 2023** |
| **ITB 1.2** | **Subject:**  The subject of the procurement is: **Provision of Medical Insurance Services** |
| **ITB 1.2** | **Reference:** The Procurement Reference Number is: **NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230** |
| **B. Bidding Document** | |
| **ITB 7.1** | **Clarification:** For clarification purposes only the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s address is: **New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited**  Attention**: Procurement Manager**  Street Address: **Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area**  Room number: **Procurement Office**  Town/City: **Kampala**  PO Box No:**9815**  Country: **Uganda**  Facsimile number: **256-414337000**  Email: **procurement@newvision.co.ug**  The Procuring and Disposing Entity will respond to any request for clarification provided that such request is received not later than  **20th April 2023 at 5:00Pm Local time** |
| **C. Preparation of Bids** | |
| **ITB 10.1** | **Medium:** The medium of communication shall be in writing. |
| **ITB 10.2** | **Language:** The language for the bid is English. |
| **ITB 11.2** | **Pre-bid meeting:**  A pre-bid meeting shall not be held.  Date: **N/A** Time :**N/A**  Address for Pre-bid meeting: **Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area N.A** Street Address:  Floor/Room number: JR Complex, Procurement Office  Town/City: Kampala  Country: Uganda |
| **ITB 12.1(f)** | **Additional bid information:** Additional information required in the bid  includes:   1. A certificate of registration issued by the Authority for bidders currently registered with the Authority or 2. A copy of the Bidder’s Trading licence or equivalent and a copy of the Bidder’s Certificate of Registration or equivalent for bidders not currently registered with the Authority 3. Valid Copy of the Transaction tax clearance certificate 2023 addressed to New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited. 4. Certification of Registration from the Insurance Regulatory Authority for the year ending 2023. 5. Recommendation from Insurance regulatory Authority in regard to your technical competence beyond the period of registration 6. Original & Registered Powers of Attorney addressed to the New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited with sample signature of the Donee for this particular procurement and a resolution appointing the Donee (Must be registered with the Uganda Registration Services Bureau. 7. Evidence of at least one similar contract handled of not less than 500m for all. Verified on completion documents like, LPOs, Invoices or letters of recommendations. 8. Evidence of staff qualification in the medical field with their CVs 9. Profile of senior management and Directors of the Company with a brief CV of each 10. Evidence of a good coverage for medical providers in Uganda with a list of service outlets location & contact addresses**. (Please ensure you attach copies of Valid Memorandum of understanding between your firm and the Medical facilities)** 11. Names of at least three current or past corporate clients serviced in the last three (3) years with a population not less than 450 persons (employees plus dependents) 12. All pages **MUST** be serially numbered and initialed. Failure to give page numbers amounts to Non-compliance. 13. The document must have a clear table of contents. Lack of a table of contents amounts to Non-compliance. 14. Declaration of Ethical code of conduct 15. Bid security in form of a bank draft from a recognised commercial bank in Uganda |
| **ITB 14.3** | **Prices:** The prices quoted by the Bidder shall be: **Fixed** |
| **ITB 15.1** | **Currency:** The currency of the bid shall be: Uganda Shillings. |
| **ITB 18.1** | **Validity Period:** Bids shall be valid until **30th June 2023** |
| **ITB 19.1** | A Bid Security shall be required.  A Bid Securing Declaration shall not be required |
| **ITB 19.2** | “The amount and currency of the Bid Security shall be **UGX 12,000,000** **(Uganda Shillings Twelve Million Only)** |
| **ITB 19.3** | The Bid Security shall be valid until **8th June 2023** |
| **ITB 20.1** | **Number of Copies:** In addition to the Original of the Bid, the number of copies required is: **One Properly Spiral Bound Copies** |
| **D. Submission and Opening of Bids** | |
| **ITB 22.1** | **Bid Submission:** For bid submission purposes only, the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s address is : **New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited**  Attention: **Procurement Manager**  Street Address: **Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area**  Room number: **Procurement Office**  Town/City: **Kampala**  Country: **Uganda**  The deadline for bid submission is:  Date: **28th April 2023** Time (local time): **3:00 pm** |
| **ITB 25.1** | **Bid Opening:** The bid opening shall take place at: **New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited**  Street Address: **Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area.**  Floor/Room number: **Ground floor – Pre-Press Training Room**  Town/City : **Kampala**  Country: **Uganda**  Date: **28th April 2023** **Time: 3:30 Pm** (local time) |
| **E. Evaluation of Bids** | |
| **ITB 32.1** | **Conversion to Single Currency**: The currency that shall be used for financial comparison purposes to convert all bid prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: **Uganda Shillings**  The source of exchange rate shall be: Bank of Uganda.  The date for the exchange rate shall be: **N/A** |
| **ITB 33.1** | A margin of preference shall not apply. If a margin of preference applies, the application methodology shall be as stated in Section 3 Evaluation Methodology and Criteria. |
| **ITB 33.3** | The Bidder shall submit with its bid the following documents to evidence that they qualify for a margin of preference:  **N.A** |
| **F. Award of Contract** | |
| **ITB 42.1** | The Advance Payment shall be limited to 3**0%**Percent of the Contract Price upon signing the Contract. |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Section 3. Evaluation Methodology and Criteria | | | | |
| **Procurement Reference Number: NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230** | | | | |
| **A Evaluation Methodology** | | | | |
| **1. Methodology Used** | | | | |
| 1.1 The evaluation methodology to be used for the evaluation of bids received shall be the Technical Compliance Selection (TCS) methodology. | | | | |
| **2. Summary of Methodology** | | | | |
| 2.1 The Technical Compliance Selection methodology recommends the lowest priced bid, which is eligible, compliant and substantially responsive to the technical and commercial requirements of the Bidding Document, provided that the Bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.  2.2 The evaluation shall be conducted in three sequential stages –   * + 1. a preliminary examination to determine the eligibility of bidders and the administrative compliance of bids received;     2. a detailed evaluation to determine the commercial and technical responsiveness of the eligible and compliant bids; and     3. a financial comparison to compare costs of the eligible, compliant, responsive bids received and determine the best evaluated bid.   2.3 Failure of a bid at any stage of the evaluation shall prevent further consideration at the next stage of evaluation. Substantial responsiveness shall be considered a pass. | | | | |
| **B Preliminary Examination Criteria** | | | | |
| **3. Eligibility Criteria** |  | | | |
| 3.1 The eligibility requirements shall be determined for eligible Bidders in accordance with ITB Clause 4. | | | | |
| 3.2 The documentation required to provide evidence of eligibility shall be:-  (a) a certificate of registration issued by the Authority for bidders currently registered with the Authority or a copy of the Bidder’s Trading licence or equivalent and a copy of the Bidder’s Certificate of Registration or equivalent for bidders not currently registered with the Authority;  (b) a statement in the Bid Submission Sheet that the bidder meets the eligibility criteria stated in ITB 4.1;  (c) a declaration in the Bid Submission Sheet of nationality of the Bidder;  (d) a declaration in the Bid Submission Sheet that the Bidder is not under suspension by the Authority;  (e) Fulfilment of obligations to pay taxes and social security contributions in Uganda where applicable.  (f) Valid Copy of a trading license for 2023 with original stamp.  (g) Valid Copy of a certificate of registration or equivalent   1. Copy of Memorandum and Articles of Association. 2. Valid Copy of the Transaction tax clearance certificate 2023 addressed to New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited 3. Valid National Social Security Fund clearance certificate. (At least Feb 2023) 4. Valid Powers of Attorney with a board resolution appointing the Donee 5. Declaration of Ethical code of conduct. 6. All pages must be serially numbered and initialed by the Donee with a clear table of content. 7. Bid security in form of a bank draft from a recognized Financial Institution in Uganda 8. The document must have a clear table of contents. Lack of a table of contents amounts to Non-compliance | | | | |
| **4. Administrative Compliance Criteria** | | |  | |
| 4.1 The evaluation of Administrative Compliance shall be conducted in accordance with ITB Sub-Clauses 30.3 and 30.4. | | | | |
| **C Detailed Evaluation Criteria** | | | | |
| **5. Commercial Criteria** | | | | |
| 5.1 The commercial responsiveness of bids shall be evaluated in accordance with ITB Clause 31. The criteria shall be:  (a) acceptance of the conditions of the proposed contract;  (b) Acceptable mobilisation period.  (c) Evidence of similar contracts done before in the last three years each worth UGX 500,000,000 or more.  (d) Evidence of a good coverage for medical providers in Uganda with a list of service outlets location & contact addresses and their valid memorandum of understanding  (e) Written references from at least three current or past corporate clients serviced in the last three(3) years with a population not less than 500 persons(employees plus dependants)  5.2 The assessment for responsiveness will consider the following criteria.  **6. Technical Criteria**  6.1 Technical responsiveness shall be evaluated in accordance with ITB Clause 31.  6.2 The Terms of Reference detail the minimum technical requirements. Responsiveness is determined by comparison of the specification offered to the specification required in Section 6 and the evaluation is conducted on a pass/fail basis. Substantial responsiveness shall be considered a pass.  **6.3 Personnel**  The bidder must demonstrate that it will have the key personnel that have the requisite qualification and at least 5 years in their respective specialities. The bidder shall provide:   * 1. Profile of the business (firm) and documents that show that a firm or individuals are eligible to undertake the assignment.   2. CVs of the Specialists and key staff and copies of relevant qualifications/experience.   3. A summary of firm and/or individual key consultants’ experience in similar assignments including evidence of signed contracts and certifications of completion. (Include contact persons and their day time telephone numbers).   **6.4 Network of Services**   1. The bidder must demonstrate ability to provide medical services across the country by showing valid evidence of affiliation with major referral hospitals in the country including Kibuli, Rubaga, Mengo, Mulago, St. Mary’s Hospital Lacor, St. Francis hospital Nsambya, Bethseda Hosptial & the major referral hospitals in Soroti, Arua, Mbarara, Gulu, and Lira, In addition bidder must demonstrate ability to provide ambulance evacuation services countrywide but with focus on the aforementioned major towns. 2. The bidder must demonstrate ability to extend services to major towns in Uganda.   **6.5 Detailed Methodology**  Technical proposals should include an acceptable work plan and delivery method that the bidder is proposing to use to deliver the proposed services to the employees and their dependents. The detailed work plan and delivery method must show the location of all health facilities or clinics the bidder intends to use in delivering the services. Additionally, the methodology should include a description of the ICT system the provider uses in managing its medical insurance services including:   1. Details of feedback reports given to the clients and the frequency of such report 2. Control of fraud/abuse/misuse the benefits 3. Frequency of member sensitization sessions. 4. In patient case management 5. Management of emergencies including emergency contacts. | | | | |
| **D Financial Comparison Criteria** | | | | |
| **7. Costs to be included in Bid Price** | |  | | |
| 7.1 The financial comparison shall be conducted in accordance with ITB Clause 34. The costs to be included in the bid price bid are:  (a) the unit and total rates in the Price Schedule;  (b) taxes, duties and levies; | | | | |
| **8. Margin of Preference (N/A)** |  | | | |
| 8.1 If the BDS specifies the application of a margin of preference for the purpose of bid comparison, the following procedures will apply: | | | | |
| 8.2 The Procuring and Disposing Entity will first review the bids to confirm the appropriateness of the classification, and to identify the bid group classification of each based upon bidders’ declarations in the Bid Submission Sheet and supporting evidence.  8.3 The Procuring and Disposing Entity will then add the following margins to the evaluated bid price, as determined in accordance with paragraph 6.1 above, for the purpose of further comparison only:  (a) seven (7) Percent of the bid price to all bids in Group C;  (b) four (4) Percent of the bid price to all bids in Group B. | | | | |
| 7.4 The lowest-evaluated bid shall be determined using the adjusted bid prices including added margins. | | | | |
| **8. Determination of Best Evaluated Bid or Bids** | | | | |
| 8.1 The bid with the lowest evaluated price, from among those which are eligible, compliant and substantially responsive shall be the best evaluated bid. | | | | |
| **E Post-qualification** | | | |
| The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall undertake a post qualification on the Best Evaluated Bidder (s) to confirm whether the best evaluated bidder (3) has the capacity and financial resources to execute the procurement. | | | |
| **N.B; New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited is at liberty to engage more than one firm for the staff to make a choice of their own depending on the presentations and services to be offered.** | | | |
|  | | | |

Section 4. Bidding Forms

**Table of Contents**

**Standard Bid Forms**

1. Bid Submission Sheet 31

2 Bid Security 35

4. Price Schedule 37

5 Qualification Form 38

*[This Bid Submission Sheet should be on the letterhead of the Bidder and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Bidder. It should be included by the Bidder in its bid]*

|  |
| --- |
| **1. Bid Submission Sheet** |

Date: [*insert date (as day, month and year) of bid submission*]

Procurement Reference No: [*insert Procurement Reference number*]

To: [*insert complete name of Procuring and Disposing Entity*]

We, the undersigned, declare that:

1. We have examined and have no reservations to the Bidding Document, including Addenda No.: [*insert the number and issuing date of each Addenda*];
2. We offer to provide the services in conformity with the Bidding Document for the [*insert a brief description of the Services*];
3. The total price of our Bid is: [insert the total bid price in words and figures, indicating the amounts and currency]; This amount is exclusive of local taxes which we have estimated at [insert amount in words and figures];
4. Our bid shall be valid until the date specified in ITB Sub-Clause 18.1 and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before that date;
5. If our bid is accepted, we commit to obtain a Performance Security in accordance with the Bidding Document where required in the amount of *[insert amount and currency in words and figures of the performance security]* for the due performance of the Contract;
6. We, including any subcontractors or providers for any part of the contract resulting from this procurement process, are eligible to participate in public procurement in accordance with ITB Clause 4.1;
7. We, including any subcontractors or providers for any part of the contract resulting from this procurement process are registered with the Authority. *[Bidders who are not registered or whose subcontractors are not registered should amend the statement to reflect their status. Registered bidders should indicate their registration number];*
8. We, including any associates or Joint Venture partners for any part of the contract, have nationals from the following eligible countries; *[Insert details]*
9. We are eligible for a Margin of Preference in accordance with ITB Clause 33 and are eligible for inclusion in *[insert Group A or Group B as appropriate]* and enclose documentary evidence of our eligibility;

*[or]*

We are not eligible for a Margin of Preference in accordance with ITB Clause 33;

1. We have signed and undertake to abide by the Code of Ethical Conduct for Bidders and Providers attached during the procurement process and the execution of any resulting contract;
2. The following commissions, gratuities, or fees have been paid or are to be paid with respect to the bidding process or execution of the Contract: [*insert complete name of each Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity*];

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Name and address of Recipient** | **Purpose/Reason** | **Currency and Amount** |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

*[If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate “none”]*

1. We are not participating, as Bidders, in more than one bid in this bidding process;
2. We, including any subcontractors, do not have any conflict of interest as detailed in ITB Clause 4.4;
3. We, our affiliates or subsidiaries—including any subcontractors or Providers for any part of the contract—have not been suspended by the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Authority in Uganda from participating in public procurement;
4. Our Bid is binding upon us, subject to modifications agreed during any contract negotiations;
5. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated bid or any other bid that you may receive;

Name: *[insert complete name of person signing the Bid]*

In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the bid]*

Signed: *[signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above]*

Duly authorised to sign the bid for and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Bidder]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_*[insert date of signing]*

**CODE OF ETHICAL CONDUCT IN BUSINESS FOR BIDDERS AND PROVIDERS**

(Under Section 93 of the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Act, 2003)

1. **Ethical Principles**

Bidders and providers shall at all times-

1. maintain integrity and independence in their professional judgement and conduct;
2. comply with both the letter and the spirit of-
3. the laws of Uganda; and
4. any contract awarded.
5. avoid associations with businesses and organisations which are in conflict with this code.
6. **Standards**

Bidders and providers shall-

1. strive to provide works, services and supplies of high quality and accept full responsibility for all works, services or supplies provided;
2. comply with the professional standards of their industry or of any professional body of which they are members.
3. **Conflict of Interest**

Bidders and providers shall not accept contracts which would constitute a conflict of interest with, any prior or current contract with any procuring and disposing entity. Bidders and providers shall disclose to all concerned parties those conflicts of interest that cannot reasonably be avoided or escaped.

1. **Confidentiality and Accuracy of Information**

(1) Information given by bidders and providers in the course of procurement processes or the performance of contracts shall be true, fair and not designed to mislead.

(2) Providers shall respect the confidentiality of information received in the course of performance of a contract and shall not use such information for personal gain.

1. **Gifts and Hospitality**

Bidders and providers shall not offer gifts or hospitality directly or indirectly, to staff of a procuring and disposing entity that might be viewed by others as having an influence on a government procurement decision.

1. **Inducements**

(1) Bidders and providers shall not offer or give anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.

(2) Bidders and providers shall not ask a public official to do anything which is inconsistent with the Act, Regulations, Guidelines or the Code of Ethical Conduct in Business.

1. **Fraudulent Practices**

Bidders and providers shall not-

1. collude with other businesses and organisations with the intention of depriving a procuring and disposing entity of the benefits of free and open competition;
2. enter into business arrangements that might prevent the effective operation of fair competition;
3. engage in deceptive financial practices, such as bribery, double billing or other improper financial practices;
4. misrepresent facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of the Procuring and Disposing Entity; or utter false documents;
5. unlawfully obtain information relating to a procurement process in order to influence the process or execution of a contract to the detriment of the PDE; and
6. withholding information from the PDE during contract execution to the detriment of the PDE.

I ................................................ agree to comply with the above code of ethical conduct in business.

**--------------------------------------- -----------------------------------------------**

**AUTHORISED SIGNATORY NAME OF BIDDER/PROVIDER***[This Bid Security should be on the letterhead of the issuing Financial Institution and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign the Bid Security. It should be included by the Bidder in its bid].*

**2. Bid Security**

Date: [insert date (as day, month and year) of bid submission]

Procurement Reference No.: [insert Procurement Reference Number]

To: *[insert complete name of Procuring and Disposing Entity]*

Whereas *[insert complete name of Bidder]* (hereinafter “the Bidder”) has submitted its bid dated *[insert date (as day, month and year]* for Procurement Reference number *[insert Procurement Reference number]* for the supply of *[insert brief description of the Services]*, hereinafter called “the Bid.”

KNOW ALL PEOPLE by these presents that WE *[insert complete name of institution issuing the Bid Security]*, of *[insert city of domicile and country of nationality]* having our registered office at *[insert full address of the issuing institution]* (hereinafter “the Guarantor”), are bound unto *[insert complete name of the Procuring and Disposing Entity]* (hereinafter “the Procuring and Disposing Entity”) in the sum of *[specify in words the amount and currency of the bid security][specify the amount and currency in figures]*, for which payment well and truly to be made to the aforementioned Procuring and Disposing Entity, the Guarantor binds itself, its successors or assignees by these presents. Sealed with the Common Seal of this Guarantor this *[insert day in numbers]* day of *[insert month], [insert year]*.

THE CONDITIONS of this obligation are the following:

1. If the Bidder withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder in the Bid Submission Sheet, except as provided in ITB Sub-Clause 18.3; or

2. If the Bidder, having been notified of the acceptance of its bid by the Procuring and Disposing Entity, during the period of bid validity, fails or refuses to:

(a) sign the Contract in accordance with ITB Clause 39; or

1. furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the ITB Clause 41; or
2. accept the correction of its bid by the Procuring Entity, pursuant to ITB Clause. 29;

we undertake to pay the Procuring and Disposing Entity up to the above amount upon receipt of its first written demand, without the Procuring and Disposing Entity having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Procuring and Disposing Entity states that the amount claimed by it is due to it, owing to the occurrence of one or more of the above conditions, specifying the occurred conditions.

This security shall remain in force up to and including *[insert date in accordance with ITB Clause 19.3]*, and any demand in respect thereof should be received by the Guarantor no later than the above date. This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees, ICC Publication No. 758.

Signed: *[insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown below]*

Name:*[insert complete name of person signing the Bid]*

In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the bid]*

Duly authorised to sign the bid for and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Bidder]*

[Use Bidder’s Letterhead]

[Name of Bidder]

[Physical Address of Bidder]

3. Bid-Securing Declaration

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year)]*

Procurement Reference. No.: *[insert Procurement Reference Number]*

To: *[insert complete name of Procuring and Disposing Entity]*

We, the undersigned, declare that:

1. We understand that, according to your conditions, bids must be supported by a Bid-Securing Declaration.

2. We accept that we may be suspended for three years by the Authority from being eligible for bidding in any contract with the Government of Uganda*,* if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the bid conditions, because we:

* + - * 1. have withdrawn our bid during the period of bid validity specified by us in the Bid Submission Sheet or
        2. having been notified of the acceptance of our bid by the Procuring and Disposing Entity during the period of bid validity (i) fail or refuse to execute the Contract if required or (ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security in accordance with ITB Clause 41; or (iii) fail or refuse to accept the correction of our bid by the Procuring and Disposing Entity, pursuant to ITB Clause 29;

3. We understand this Bid Securing Declaration shall remain valid and including *[insert date in accordance with ITB Clause 19.3]*

Signed: *[insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown]* In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the Bid Securing Declaration]*

Name: *[insert complete name of person signing the Bid Securing Declaration]*

Duly authorized to sign the bid securing declaration for and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Bidder]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

Corporate Seal (where appropriate)

[Note: In case of a Joint Venture, the Bid Securing Declaration must be in the name of all partners to the Joint Venture that submits the bid.]

*[This Price Schedule should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents for the Bidder. It should be included by the Bidder in its bid. The Bidder may reproduce this in landscape format but is responsible for its accurate reproduction].*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **4. Price Schedule** | | | | | |
|  | Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of bid submission]*  Procurement Reference No: *[insert Procurement Reference number]* | | | | |
| Name of Bidder: *[Insert the name of the Bidder]* | | | | | |
| **Activity** | | **Input Qty** | **Unit of measure** | **Unit Price** | **Total Price** |
| Principal Members | | 597 | Person |  |  |
| Dependents | | 1,576 | Person |  |  |
|  | |  |  |  |  |
| TOTAL | |  |  |  |  |

Signed: *[signature of person whose name and capacity are shown below ]*

Name: *[insert complete name of person signing the bid]*

In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the bid]*

Duly authorised to

sign the bid for

and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Bidder]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

*[This Qualification Form should be submitted for the Bidder. The form should be on the letterhead of the Bidder and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign. It should be included by the Bidder in its bid, if so stated in Section 3.*

*The information will be used for purposes of post-qualification or for verification of pre-qualification. This information will not be incorporated in the Contract. Attach additional pages as necessary.*

*Refer to Section 3, Evaluation Methodology and Criteria for details of the criteria to be met and information to be completed].*

**5. Qualification Form**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Name of Bidder:** |  |

1. The work performed providing Services of a similar nature and value over recent years is: *[List also details of Services under way or committed, including expected completion date.]*

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **No** | **Name of Client and Contact Person** | **Type of Work Performed** | **Duration and Dates of Contract** | **Value of contract** |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |

2. The major items of equipment proposed for carrying out the Services are:

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Item of Equipment** | **Description, make and age (years)** | **Condition (new, good, poor) and number available** | **Owned, leased, or to be purchased** |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |

3. The qualifications and experience of key personnel proposed for administration and execution of the Contract are: *[Attach biographical data.]*

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Position** | **Name** | **Years of Experience (general)** | **Year of Experience in proposed position** |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |

4. Banks that may provide references if contacted by the Procuring and Disposing Entity are: *[State name, address and telephone, telex and facsimile numbers]*

5. Additional qualification information is attached, as required.

We, the undersigned, declare that

(a) the information contained in and attached to this form is true and accurate as of the date of bid submission:

o*r[delete statement which does not apply]*

(b) the originally submitted pre-qualification information remains essentially correct as of the date of bid submission.

Signed: *[signature of person whose name and capacity are shown below]*

Name: *[insert complete name of person signing the Qualification Form]*

In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the Qualification Form]*

Duly authorised to sign

the Qualification Form

for and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Bidder]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

Section 5. Eligible Countries

Procurement Reference Number: NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230

All countries are eligible except countries subject to the following provisions.

A country shall not be eligible if:

(a) as a matter of law or official regulation, the Government of Uganda prohibits commercial relations with that country, provided that the Government of Uganda is satisfied that such exclusion does not preclude effective competition for the provision of services required; or

(b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Government of Uganda prohibits any import of Services from that country or any payments to persons or entities in that country.

Section 6. Statement of Requirements

Procurement Reference Number: NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230

Terms of Reference

**Objective:**

To procure Service Providers that can offer provision of quality medical insurance services and a wide scope of coverage to New Vision Printing & Publishing Company (U) Limited staff and their designated dependents.

**Accountability**

The service provider shall be required to;

* Generate and submit monthly reports to NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED Management. The reports should include cases of perpetual illness, overspent accounts, detected fraud and any other information that may be useful to the employer
* Advise NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED Management on issues that enhance, improve, and sustain health of its employees

**Conditions of Service**

1. The service provider must be willing to work unlimited hours and state accessible official addresses and 24 hour telephone help lines
2. Indicate the total premium per annum per individual member per dependant
3. Extend medical services to major towns in Uganda.
4. The service provider must have evidence of affiliation with major referral hospitals in the country including Kibuli, Rubaga, Mengo, Mulago, St. Mary’s Hospital Lacor, St. Francis hospital Nsambya, Mbarara, Soroti, Gulu, Lira, Arua and Jinja Hospitals.
5. There should be no termination of a medical/health centre that was included on the list of those to give service, except by mutual agreement with Vision Group and with appropriate alternatives provided.

**Duration of service**

The successful service provider shall be awarded a two (2) year contract subject to annual renewal.

**Number of Lives to insure**

Vision Group has a workforce of approximately 597 employees and 1,576 dependants requiring both in-patient and out-patient medical services. Our current medical scheme beneficiaries (Principals/employees) are limited to one spouse and four children.

**Eligibility**

The service providers must be fully registered with licensed medical facilities or licensed Medical Insurance/Health Management Companies/Insurance Regulatory Authority of Uganda.

**Scope of work:**

The service providers will be required to provide a range of services as stipulated in the terms of reference below:

1. Provide Medical services to NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED staff and their designated family members on a premium basis with clear indications of their benefits and exclusions. Please note that NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED requests minimum covers under each category as detailed below;
2. Inpatient (**Minimum Cover of UGX 15,000,000)**
3. Out patients (Minimum Cover of (**UGX 3,000,000**)
4. Maternity (Minimum Cover of **(UGX 2,500,000)**
5. Dental (Minimum Cover of **UGX400,000)**
6. Optical (Minimum Cover of **UGX300,000)**

The range of services shall include but not be limited to the following;

1. **In-patient & Out-patient services including;**

* Consultation with both General Practitioners and specialist Doctors
* Prescribed laboratory tests /investigations, X – rays and ultra sound scans
* Primary consultations and treatment which include medical practitioners' fees, nursing fees, medical expenses, ancillary charges, prescribed medicines, drugs and dressings.
* Treatment of pre-existing/ chronic conditions.
* Oncology tests, drugs & consultation fees including cover for chemotherapy and radiotherapy for staff that acquire the cancer while on cover.
* Optometry services including consultation on refraction and other general eye examination, checking of glasses (frames/lenses), correcting appliances (frames/lenses).
* Diagnosis and treatment of common ailments
* ENT Services
* Treatment of HIV opportunistic infections
* Prenatal care
* Post natal care
* Paediatrician
* Physiotherapy
* Treatment of STDs
* Routine medical check ups
* At least one comprehensive medical examination for a staff per year
* ECGs
* Treatment, dressing or diagnostic testing
* Dental services including consultation, all extractions, fillings (temporary, permanent: amalgam, composite, GIC), scaling and polishing, minor gum surgery, root canal treatment, pulpotomy, minor oral surgery, dental X-rays.
* Health Education ( One session each quarter)
* Standard drugs that are authorized by the National Drug Authority
* Counselling services especially HIV related counselling
* Referral to specialist doctors within and outside that particular scheme
* Hepatitis B Testing and vaccines

1. **Hospitalization including.**

* General Surgery
* Maternity including, natural delivery, caesarean, antenatal consultations, complications of pregnancy and delivery at the service provider’s premises or at any approved hospital
* Paediatrics
* Internal Medicine
* Road Ambulance in case of an emergency
* Emergency first Aid/attention for patients is acceptable in the nearest medical/health service.
* International emergency rescue & evacuation

1. **Other services;**

* Reasonable cover for intensive Care Unit (ICU)
* Optical services
* Dental-Root Canal
* Routine wellness screening: pap smears and other cancer screening, blood pressure, cholesterol checks and BMI.
* Basic Psychiatry attention
* Local emergency rescue and evacuation.
* Personal accident with permanent total disability cover.

Medical insurance for dependants should cover the following;

* Accident and illness hospitalization including intensive care, hospital room & theatre charges.
* Treatment of preexisting/ chronic conditions.
* Primary consultations and treatment which include medical practitioners' fees, nursing fees, medical expenses, ancillary charges, prescribed medicines, drugs and dressings.
* Pathology, diagnostic tests & procedures.
* X-rays, MRI and CT scans.
* Outpatient surgical operations.
* Maternity care including both normal delivery and caesarean section.
* Antenatal and postnatal treatment.
* Complications of pregnancy including treatment of a medical condition that results in hospitalization which arises during the antenatal stages of pregnancy.
* Ultra sound scans.
* Optometry services
* Dental services

**Requirements**

The medical insurance provider shall be a registered medical insurance provider with the Insurance Regulatory Authority. The medical insurance provider should have the following requirements that should clearly be indicated in their proposal;

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
|  | **NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITEDMEDICAL SERVICE PROVIDER MUST HAVE.** |
| 1) | Experience in providing similar services. |
| 2) | Staff qualification and experience in medical insurance. |
| 3) | Profile of senior management and directors of the company with a brief CV of each |
| 4) | Company ownership and history |
| 5) | Company registration and compliance with regulatory provisions |
| 6) | Medical insurance turnover in 2020 2021and 2022 |
| 7) | Has Catastrophic reinsurance arrangements. |
| 8) | Has a good coverage of medical providers in Uganda. (Attach MOUs) |
| 9) | Brief description of an acceptable ICT systems(s)used in data management of the medical insurance records |
| 10) | List of service outlets (i.e. medical providers and their respective locations). |
| 11) | Names of at least three current or past corporate clients, serviced in the last 3 years, with a population not less than 450 persons (employees plus dependents). |
| 12) | Name(s) of your catastrophic / excess of loss re-insures |
| 13) | Brief details of evacuations and overseas treatment offered and if this will be at additional premium/ fees. |
| 14 | Provide a list of all specialists under the scheme |

1. **Scope of work**

Technical proposals should include an acceptable work plan and delivery method that the bidder is proposing to use to deliver the proposed services to the employees and their dependents. The detailed work plan and delivery method must show the location of all health facilities or clinics the bidder intends to use in delivering the services. Additionally, the methodology should include a description of the ICT system the provider uses in managing its medical insurance services including:

1. Details of feedback reports given to the clients and the frequency of such report
2. Control of fraud/abuse/misuse the benefits
3. Frequency of member sensitization sessions.
4. In patient case management
5. Management of emergencies including emergency contacts.
6. **Minimum benefits to be offered**

The successful bidder will be required to offer a minimum of the following benefits covering both in and outpatient:-

|  |
| --- |
| **MINMUM REQUIREMENTS FOR NEW VISION PRINTING & PUBLISHING COMPANY (U) LIMITED** |
| General consultation with general practitioners and specialists |
| Prescribed laboratory tests/investigations, histopathology |
| Approved x-rays, ultrasound and CT0. Scan including MRI. 24 hours outpatient treatment in East Africa: consultation-rays, Laboratory tests and medication. Well-being clinic e.g. pap smear, cervical cancer tests |
| Diagnosis and treatment of ailments plus advise on nutrition to beneficiaries |
| ENT services plus Nursing care within and outside hospital |
| In and outpatient treatment of AIDS and all associated opportunistic infections plus counselling of HIV/AIDS patients and provision of ARVs |
| Physiotherapy |
| Treatment of STDs |
| Routine medical check-ups (Conduct health clinics at VISION GROUP Headquarters once every Quota) and other family planning advice & procedures |
| ECGs & ECHO, immunisation & vaccination of children |
| Surgical procedures, optical examination and treatment plus provision of optical lenses. |
| Dermatological conditions |
| Radiotherapy and chemotherapy (oncology. Treatment of dermatology related cases. |
| Psychiatric counselling and emergency treatment before referral to a specialized facility |
| Prescribed medication, treatment, dressing or diagnostic testing |
| Immunization and vaccination |
| Health and wellness education once every quarter of the year |
| Referral to specialist doctors within and outside the scheme |
| Family planning |
| Maternity including anti and post natal care (maternity) and pregnancy complications/ Routine gynaecological services |
| Pre-existing conditions (in and outpatient including surgery) |
| Chronic conditions (in and outpatient |
| Routine wellness screening: pap smear, other cancer screening, blood pressure, cholesterol checks, asthma and diabetes |
| Ward/ room accommodation including an accompanying parent guardian for children below seven (7) years. |
| Ophthalmologic diagnosis and treatment of eye infections including simple eye surgery |
| Treatment of oral & opportunistic infections. |
| Cost of accompanying parent/guardian in case of child below the age of 10 years |
| Trauma management |
| Optical services including eye-testing and provision of corrective lenses. |
| Dental check-ups, emergency extractions, scaling and polishing, filling and root canal treatment. |
| 24 hour Air & Road ambulance services within East Africa |
| Medically approved prosthesis (specify any applicable limitations) |

Bidders must also provide a comprehensive list of excluded events, services or conditions.

1. **Implementation.**

The selected medical insurance provider should have a wide net-work of contracted of self-run health facilities spread across Uganda and must also be willing to offer solutions for locations where the Fund might commence operations in the course of the period of contract. There is need for detailed explanation of how the scheme will be administered/ implemented and the implementation should be done in a reasonable time possible.

Indicate in detail the benefits of a Pre-paid Health Service to (VISION GROUP management

1. Clearly spell out your exclusions
2. Clearly spell out your entitlements
3. Management Information system Procedure
4. Administrative Procedure
5. Clearly specify your contingency plans in case of life threatening situations
6. Clearly explain how the monitoring and evaluation will be undertaken
7. **Authorization**

The provider must provide evidence of provision of medical services with proficiency in affiliated clinics. Memorandums of undertaking for each clinic should be attached. The providers should provide reference of similar jobs previously undertaken.

1. **Assignment details**

The service provider will liaise with the VISION GROUP Head Administration and Human Resources to discuss any special or particular details required during the process of administering the scheme.

1. **Reporting**

The service provider shall report to the Chief Human Resources Officer and shall hold and maintain records of work done which evidences performances of service provided. The records will constitute reports on services provided. The Department of Administration & Human Resources shall monitor the standard of work provided by the Service Provider on a regular basis.

1. **Period**

The contract period shall be two (2) years or twenty-four (24) months renewable upon satisfactory performance.

1. **Coverage of services-Geographically**
2. Provide details of how services will be accessed in the Kampala and upcountry areas.
3. Indicate details of the clinics/hospitals, contact person, physical location, district and other contact details
4. Also provide copies of MOUs with the said clinics/hospital
5. **Affiliated Health Units**

Provide details of the Affiliated Health Units with copies of **Memorandum of Understanding with affiliated Health units** plus the contact persons, Physical Address, Postal address, office phone, names, designation and mobile/phone of contact person. The health facilities should cover major service providers in Kampala & upcountry stations.

1. **Quality Assurance**

Explain how quality will be assured focusing on staff, equipment, drugs. The bidder should avoid referral arrangements and instead should propose coverage of specialized medical services.

1. **Resources/Personnel**

Clearly indicate the names, qualifications and experience of your staff categorized as follows: (Attach CVs)

1. Directors
2. Management Staff
3. Technical Staff
4. Support Staff
5. Specialist Staff/Consultants (with time schedules)
6. **Specific services/Facilities/Equipment**

Provide details of Service/Facilities/Equipment available at the Institution categorized and state the status of each thus owned, leased or to be purchased. They are:

1. Office equipment
2. Transport Facilities including how to handle emergency situations
3. Surgery equipment
4. Laboratory equipment
5. Orthopedic equipment
6. Dental equipment
7. Physiotherapy
8. X-ray and Ultra Sound Unit facility
9. Pharmacy.

# Section 7: General Conditions of Contract for the Procurement of Non-Consultancy Services

Table of Clauses

[A General Provisions 50](#_Toc340072232)

[1 Definitions 50](#_Toc340072233)

[2 Corrupt Practices 51](#_Toc340072234)

[B The Contract 51](#_Toc340072235)

[3 Contract Documents 51](#_Toc340072236)

[4 Governing Law 52](#_Toc340072237)

[5 Language 52](#_Toc340072238)

[6 Notices 52](#_Toc340072239)

[7 Assignment 52](#_Toc340072240)

[8 Subcontracting 52](#_Toc340072241)

[9 Change Orders and Contract Amendments 53](#_Toc340072242)

[10 Change in Laws 53](#_Toc340072243)

[11 Taxes and Duties 53](#_Toc340072244)

[12 Force Majeure 54](#_Toc340072245)

[13 Suspension of Assignment 55](#_Toc340072246)

[14 Termination 55](#_Toc340072247)

[15 Cessation of Rights and Obligations or Services 56](#_Toc340072248)

[16 Cessation of Services 56](#_Toc340072249)

[17 Settlement of Disputes 57](#_Toc340072250)

[18 Liquidated Damages 57](#_Toc340072251)

[19 Commencement of Services 57](#_Toc340072252)

[20 Completion Period and Completion of the Services 57](#_Toc340072253)

[C Obligations of the Procuring and Disposing Entity 57](#_Toc340072254)

[21 Provision of Information and Assistance 57](#_Toc340072255)

[D Payment 58](#_Toc340072256)

[22 Contract Price 58](#_Toc340072257)

[23 Price Adjustments 58](#_Toc340072258)

[24 General Payment Procedure 58](#_Toc340072259)

[25 Advance Payment Guarantee 59](#_Toc340072260)

[E Obligations of the Provider 59](#_Toc340072261)

[26 Obligations of the Provider 59](#_Toc340072262)

[27 Eligibility 60](#_Toc340072263)

[28 Code of Conduct 60](#_Toc340072264)

[29 Indemnification 60](#_Toc340072265)

[30 Insurance to be Taken Out by the Provider 61](#_Toc340072266)

[31 Accounting, Inspection and Auditing 61](#_Toc340072267)

[F Performance of the Services 61](#_Toc340072268)

[32 Scope of Services 61](#_Toc340072269)

[33 Provider’s Personnel 61](#_Toc340072270)

[34 Working hours of the Personnel 61](#_Toc340072271)

[35 Replacement of Personnel 61](#_Toc340072272)

[36 Performance Security 62](#_Toc340072273)

Section 7: General Conditions of Contract   
for the Procurement of Non-Consultancy Services

|  |
| --- |
| A General Provisions |
| 1. Definitions |
| 1.1 The headings and titles of these General Conditions of Contract shall not limit, alter or affect the meaning of the Contract.  1.2 Unless the context otherwise requires, the following words and terms shall have the meanings assigned to them:   1. “Contract” means the Agreement entered into between the Parties and includes the Contract Documents. 2. “Contract Documents” means the documents listed in the GCC, including all attachments, appendices, and all documents incorporated by reference therein, and shall include any amendments thereto. 3. “Contract Price” means the sum stated in the Agreement representing the total amount payable for the provision of the Services. 4. “Day” means working day. “Month” means calendar month. 5. “Eligible Countries” means the countries and territories eligible as listed in the SCC. 6. “GCC” means the General Conditions of Contract. 7. “Party” means the Procuring and Disposing Entity or the Provider, as the case may be, and “Parties” means both of them. 8. “Personnel” means persons engaged by the Provider or by any Sub-contractor as employees and assigned to the performance of the Services or any part thereof; 9. “Procuring and Disposing Entity” means the entity purchasing the Services, as specified in the Agreement. 10. “Provider” means the natural person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, whose bid to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Procuring and Disposing Entity and is named as such in the Agreement, and includes the legal successors or permitted assigns of the Provider. 11. “SCC” means the Special Conditions of Contract. 12. “Services” means the services to be performed by the Provider as described in the contract. 13. “Subcontractor” means any natural person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, including its legal successors or permitted assigns, to whom any part of the Services to be provided or execution of any part of the Services is subcontracted by the Provider. 14. “Tribunal” means the Tribunal established under the Public Procurement and Disposal of Public Assets Act 2003.   1.3 The word “Government” shall mean the Government of the Republic of Uganda.  1.4 If the context so requires it, singular means plural and vice versa.  1.5 Nothing contained herein shall be construed as establishing a relation of master and servant or of principal and agent between the Procuring and Disposing Entity and the Provider. |
| 1. Corrupt Practices |
| 2.1 It is the Government of Uganda’s policy to require that Procuring and Disposing Entities, as well as Bidders and Providers under Government financed contracts, observe the highest standards of ethics during the procurement and execution of such contracts. In pursuit of this policy, the Government of Uganda:  a) defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:  (i) “corrupt practice” means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value, to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and  (ii) “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including a misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain a financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;  (iii) “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;  (iv) “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;  b) will suspend a firm, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, from being awarded a Government funded contract if it at any time determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive or coercive practices in competing for, or in executing, a Government funded Contract.  2.2 The Provider shall permit the Government of Uganda to inspect the Provider’s accounts and records relating to the performance of the Services and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Government of Uganda, if so required by the Government.  2.3 In pursuit of the policy defined in GCC Clause 2.1, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may terminate a Contract for Services if it at any time determines that corrupt, fraudulent, collusive or coercive practices were engaged in by representatives of the Procuring and Disposing Entity or of a Provider, during the procurement or the execution of that contract, without the Procuring and Disposing Entity having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Government of Uganda to remedy the situation. |
| B The Contract |
| 1. Contract Documents |
| 3.1 The documents forming the Contract shall be interpreted in the following order of priority:  (a) Agreement,  (b) Provider’s Bid as amended by clarifications,  (c) Special Conditions of Contract,  (d) General Conditions of Contract,  (e) Statement of Requirements,  (f) any other document listed in the SCC as forming part of the Contract.  All documents forming the Contract are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory.  3.2 No amendment, modification or other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless an Amendment to Contract is made in writing, is dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by a duly authorised representative of each party thereto.  3.3 If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract.  3.4 Any action required or permitted to be taken, and any document required or permitted to be executed, under the Contract by the Procuring and Disposing Entity or the Provider may be taken or executed by the authorised representatives specified in the SCC.  3.5 The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Procuring and Disposing Entity and the Provider and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of parties with respect thereto made prior to the date of Contract. No agent or representative of either Party has authority to make, and the Parties shall not be bound by or be liable for, any statement, representation, promise or agreement not set forth herein. |
| 1. Governing Law |
| 4.1 The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of Uganda unless otherwise specified in the SCC. |
| 1. Language |
| 5.1 The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Provider and the Procuring and Disposing Entity, shall be written in English unless specified otherwise in the SCC. |
| 1. Notices |
| 6.1 Any notice, request or consent required or permitted to be given or made pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing. Any such notice shall be deemed to have been given when delivered to the authorised representative of the Party at the address specified in the SCC.  6.2 A Party may change its address for notice hereunder by giving the other Party notice of such change. |
| 1. Assignment |
| 7.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity or the Provider shall not assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with the prior written consent of the other party. |
| 1. Subcontracting |
| 8.1 The Provider shall request approval in writing from the Procuring and Disposing Entity of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract that are not included in the Contract. Subcontracting shall in no event relieve the Provider from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities or liability under the Contract.  8.2 Subcontracts shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 2 and 27. |
| 1. Change Orders and Contract Amendments |
| 9.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity may at any time request the Provider through notice in accordance with GCC Clause 6, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract. |
| 13.2 If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Provider’s performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Provider for adjustment must be asserted within twenty-eight days from the date of the Provider’s receipt of the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s change order.  13.3 Prices to be charged by the Provider for any additional Services or any related Supplies or Works that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Provider for similar services. |
| 1. Change in Laws |
| 10.1 Unless otherwise specified in the Contract, if after the date of the Bidding Document, any law, regulation, ordinance, order or bylaw having the force of law is enacted, promulgated, abrogated, or changed in Uganda or where the Site is located (which shall be deemed to include any change in interpretation or application by the competent authorities) that subsequently affects the Statement of Requirements and/or the Contract Price, then such Statement of Requirements and/or Contract Price shall be correspondingly increased or decreased, to the extent that the Provider has thereby been affected in the performance of any of its obligations under the Contract. Notwithstanding the foregoing, such additional or reduced cost shall not be separately paid or credited if the same has already been accounted for in the contract amendment provisions in accordance with GCC Clause 9 or price adjustment in accordance with GCC Clause 23. |
| 1. Taxes and Duties |
| 11.1 The Provider shall bear and pay all taxes, duties, and levies imposed on the Provider, by all municipal, state or national government authorities, both within and outside Uganda, in connection with the provision of the Services to be supplied under the Contract.  11.2 For the purpose of the Contract, it is agreed that the Contract Price specified in the Agreement is based on the taxes, duties, levies, and charges prevailing at the date twenty-eight (28) days prior to the date of bid submission in Uganda (called “tax” in this clause). If any tax rates are increased or decreased, a new tax is introduced, an existing tax is abolished, or any change in interpretation or application of any tax occurs in the course of the performance of the Contract, which was or will be assessed on the Provider, its Subcontractors, or their employees in connection with performance of the Contract, an equitable adjustment to the Contract Price shall be made to fully take into account any such change by addition to or reduction from the Contract Price, as the case may be. |
| 1. Force Majeure |
| 12.1 For the purposes of the Contract, “Force Majeure” shall mean an event or events which are beyond the reasonable control of a Party, and which makes a Party’s performance of its obligations hereunder impossible or so impractical as reasonably to be considered impossible in the circumstances, and includes, but is not limited to, war, riots, civil disorder, earthquake, fire, explosion, storm, flood or other adverse weather conditions, strikes, lockouts or other industrial action (except where such strikes, lockouts or other industrial action are within the power of the Party invoking Force Majeure to prevent), confiscation or any other action by government agencies.  12.2 Force Majeure shall not include  (a) any event which is caused by the negligence or intentional action of a Party or such Party’s Sub-contractors or agents or employees; nor  (b) any event which a diligent Party could reasonably have been expected to both:  (i) take into account from the effective date of the Contract; and  (ii) avoid or overcome in the carrying out of its obligations; nor  (c) insufficiency of funds or failure to make any payment required hereunder. |
| 12.3 The failure of a Party to fulfil any of its obligations hereunder shall not be considered to be a breach of, or default under, the Contract insofar as such inability arises from an event of Force Majeure, provided that the Party affected by such an event has taken all reasonable precautions, due care and reasonable alternative measures, all with the objective of carrying out the terms and conditions of the Contract. |
| 12.4 A Party affected by an event of Force Majeure shall take all reasonable measures to  (a) remove such Party’s inability to fulfil its obligations hereunder with a minimum of delay; and  (b) minimise the consequences of any event of Force Majeure.  12.5 A Party affected by an event of Force Majeure shall notify the other Party of such event as soon as possible, and in any event not later than fourteen (14) days following the occurrence of such event, providing evidence of the nature and cause of such event, and shall similarly give notice of the restoration of normal conditions as soon as possible. |
| 12.6 During the period of their inability to perform the Services as a result of an event of Force Majeure, the Provider shall be entitled to continue to be paid under the terms of the Contract as well as to be reimbursed for additional costs reasonably and necessarily incurred by them during such period for the purposes of the Services and in reactivating the Services after the end of such period. |
| 12.7 Not later than thirty (30) days after the Provider, as the result of an event of Force Majeure, has become unable to perform a material portion of the Services, the Parties shall consult with each other with a view to agreeing appropriate measures to be taken in the circumstances. |
| 1. Suspension of Assignment |
| 13.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity may, by written notice of suspension of the assignment to the Provider, suspend all payments to the Provider hereunder if the Provider fails to perform any of its obligations under the Contract, including the carrying out of the Services, provided that such notice of suspension shall:  (a) specify the nature of the failure; and  (b) request the Provider to remedy such failure within a period not exceeding thirty days after receipt by the Provider of such notice of suspension. |
| 1. Termination |
| 14.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity may, by not less than thirty days written notice of termination to the Provider (except in the event listed in paragraph (f) below, for which there shall be a written notice of not less than sixty days), such notice to be given after the occurrence of any of the events specified in GCC Clause 14.1 (a) to (g), terminate the Contract if:  (a) the Provider fails to remedy a failure in the performance of its obligations as specified in a notice of suspension of assignment pursuant to GCC Clause 13 within thirty days of receipt of such notice of suspension of assignment or within such other period agreed between the Parties in writing;  (b) the Provider becomes, or if any of the Provider’s Members becomes, insolvent or bankrupt or enters into any agreements with their creditors for relief of debt or take advantage of any law for the benefit of debtors or go into liquidation or receivership whether compulsory or voluntary (other than for a reconstruction or amalgamation) in such event, termination will be without compensation to the provider, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Procuring and Disposing Entity;  (c) the Provider fails to comply with any final decision reached as a result of arbitration proceedings pursuant to GCC Clause 17 hereof;  (d) the Provider submits to the Procuring and Disposing Entity a statement which has a material effect on the rights, obligations or interests of the Procuring and Disposing Entity and which the Procuring and Disposing Entity knows to be false;  (e) the Provider is unable as the result of Force Majeure, to perform a material portion of the Services for a period of not less than sixty days;  (f) the Procuring and Disposing Entity, in its sole discretion and for any reason whatsoever, decides to terminate the Contract; or  (g) the Provider, in the judgment of the Procuring and Disposing Entity, has engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive or coercive practices in competing for or in executing the Contract.  (h) where the Tribunal direct that a contract should be terminated.  14.2. Termination for Convenience  (a) The Procuring and Disposing Entity, by notice sent to the provider, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part at any time, for its convenience. The notice of Termination shall specify that the termination is for the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s convenience, the extent to which performance of the provider under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.  (b) The Supplies that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Provider’s receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Procuring and Disposing Entity at the Contract terms and prices. For the remains supplies, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may elect:  (i) to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and Prices: and/or  (ii) to cancel the remainder and pay to the Provider an agreed amount for partially completed Supplies and related services and for materials and parts previously procured by the provider. |
| 14.3 The Provider may, by not less than thirty days written notice to the Procuring and Disposing Entity, such notice to be given after the occurrence of any of the events specified in GCC Clause 14.2 (a) to (d) terminate the Contract if:  (a) the Procuring and Disposing Entity fails to pay any money due to the Provider pursuant to the Contract and not subject to dispute pursuant to GCC Clause 17 within thirty days after receiving written notice from the Provider that such payment is overdue;  (b) the Procuring and Disposing Entity is in material breach of its obligations pursuant to the Contract and has not remedied the same within thirty days (or such longer period as the Provider may have subsequently approved in writing) following the receipt by the Procuring and Disposing Entity of the Provider’s notice specifying such breach;  (c) the Provider is unable as the result of Force Majeure, to perform a material portion of the Services for a period of not less than sixty days; or  (d) the Procuring and Disposing Entity fails to comply with any final decision reached as a result of arbitration pursuant to GCC Clause 17 hereof. |
| 14.4 If either Party disputes whether an event specified GCC Clauses 14.1 or GCC Clause 14.2 has occurred, such Party may, within thirty days after receipt of notice of termination from the other Party, refer the matter to arbitration pursuant to GCC Clause17 and the Contract shall not be terminated on account of such event except in accordance with the terms of any resulting arbitral award. |
| 1. Cessation of Rights and Obligations or Services |
| 15.1 Upon termination of the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 14, or upon completion of the Services pursuant to GCC Clause 20 hereof, all rights and obligations of the Parties hereunder shall cease, except:  (a) such rights and obligations as may have accrued on the date of termination or completion;  (b) the obligation of confidentiality set forth in GCC Clause 3;  (c) the Provider’s obligation to permit inspection, copying and auditing of their accounts and records set forth in GCC Sub-Clause 2.2; and  (d) any right which a Party may have under the Governing Laws. |
| 1. Cessation of Services |
| 16.1 Upon termination of the Contract by notice of either Party to the other pursuant to GCC Clause 14 the Provider shall, immediately upon dispatch or receipt of such notice, take all necessary steps to bring the Services to a close in a prompt and orderly manner and shall make every reasonable effort to keep expenditures for this purpose to a minimum. |
| 1. Settlement of Disputes |
| 17.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity and the Provider shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract or interpretation thereof. |
| 17.2 If the parties fail to resolve such a dispute or difference by mutual consultation within twenty-eight days from the commencement of such consultation, either party may require that the dispute be referred for resolution in accordance with the Arbitration and Conciliation Act 2000 of Uganda or such other formal mechanism specified in the SCC. |
| 1. Liquidated Damages |
| 18.1 If so stated in the SCC, the Provider shall pay liquidated damages to the Procuring and Disposing Entity at the rate per day stated in the SCC for each day that the Completion Date is later than the Completion Date. The total amount of liquidated damages shall not exceed the amount defined in the SCC. The Procuring and Disposing Entity may deduct liquidated damages from payments due to the Provider. Payment of liquidated damages shall not affect the Provider’s liabilities.  18.2 If the Completion Date is extended after liquidated damages have been paid, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall correct any overpayment of liquidated damages by the Provider by adjusting the next payment certificate. |
| 1. Commencement of Services |
| 19.1 The Provider shall commence the Services within the time period after the date of the Agreement whichever is the earlier which shall be detailed in the SCC. |
| 19.2 If the Contract has not become effective within such time period after the date of Contract stated in GCC Sub-Clause 19.1, either Party may, by not less than four weeks’ written notice to the other Party, declare the Contract to be null and void, and in the event of such a declaration by either Party, neither Party shall have any claim against the other Party with respect hereto. |
| 1. Completion Period and Completion of the Services |
| 20.1 The period for the completion or the period within which the Services are required to be performed shall be detailed in the SCC. The completion period shall commence from the date of the commencement of the Services detailed in GCC Sub-Clause 19.1.  20.2 The completion of the Services shall be in accordance with the Agreement. |
| C Obligations of the Procuring and Disposing Entity |
| 1. Provision of Information and Assistance |
| 21.1 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall supply the Provider with any information or documentation at its disposal which may be relevant to the performance of the contract. Such documents shall be returned to the Procuring and Disposing Entity at the end of the period of the Contract.  21.2 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall issue to its employees, agents and representatives all such instructions as may be necessary or appropriate to facilitate the prompt and effective performance of the Services.  21.3 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall give the Provider access to its premises, where required for the performance of the Services, and assist the Provider with any security documentation necessary at the premises where the Services are to be performed in accordance with the Contract. |
| D Payment |
| 1. Contract Price |
| 22.1 The Contract Price shall be as specified in the Agreement subject to any additions and adjustments thereto, or deductions therefrom, as may be made pursuant to the Contract.  22.2 The Contract Price shall include the total cost for performing the Services and shall include payments for all Personnel, materials and supplies used for the Services and any other overhead or incidental costs except any costs specifically excluded and described in the SCC.  22.3 The Contract Price shall be paid in accordance with the payment schedule in the SCC.  22.4 The Contract Price may only be increased if the Parties have agreed to additional payments by contract amendment in accordance with GCC Clause 9. |
| 1. Price Adjustments |
| 23.1 Contracts shall be at fixed prices which shall not be revised or varied. |
| 1. General Payment Procedure |
| 24.1 In consideration of the Services performed by the Provider under the Contract, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall make to the Provider such payments in such manner as is provided by the Contract.  24.2 Payments made by the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall be made in response to requests for payment made by the Provider. The Provider’s request for payment shall be made to the Procuring and Disposing Entity in writing by production of an invoice supported by the documentation required and as specified in the SCC. |
| 24.3 Unless otherwise specified in the SCC, payments shall be made by the Procuring and Disposing Entity, no later than thirty days after submission of a request for payment by the Provider and its certification by the Procuring and Disposing Entity. The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall certify or reject such requests for payment within five days from receipt. Where such payment requests are rejected, the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall promptly advise the Provider of the reasons for rejection.  24.4 The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall not unreasonably withhold any undisputed portion of a request for payment. The Procuring and Disposing Entity shall notify the Provider of the inadmissibility of a request for payment due to an error, discrepancy, omission or any other reason so that the Parties may resolve such error, discrepancy, omission or other fault and agree a solution to enable payment of the corrected request for payment. Only such portion of the request for payment that is inadmissible may be withheld from payment. Should any discrepancy be found to exist between actual payment made and costs authorised to be incurred by the Provider, the Procuring and Disposing Entity may add or subtract the difference from any subsequent payments.  24.5 Any amount which the Procuring and Disposing Entity has paid or caused to be paid which is in excess of the amounts actually payable in accordance with the provisions of the Contract, shall be reimbursed by the Provider to the Procuring and Disposing Entity within thirty days after receipt by the Provider of a notice thereof. Any such claim by the Procuring and Disposing Entity for reimbursement must be made within twelve months after receipt by the Procuring and Disposing Entity of a final statement approved by the Procuring and Disposing Entity.   |  | | --- | | 1. Advance Payment Guarantee | | 25.1 Unless otherwise stated in the SCC, where any payment is made in advance of performance of Services, payment of the advance payment shall be made against the provision by the Provider of a bank guarantee or an on demand insurance bond with proof of re-insurance, for the same amount, and shall be valid for the period stated in the SCC.  25.2 Should the advance payment guarantee cease to be valid and the Provider fails to re-validate it, a deduction equal to the amount of the advance payment may be made by the Procuring and Disposing Entity from future payments due to the Provider under the contract.  25.3 If a Contract is terminated for any reason, the guarantee securing the advance may be invoked in order to recover the balance of the advance still owed by the Provider. | |
| E Obligations of the Provider |
| 1. Obligations of the Provider |
| 26.1 The Provider shall perform the Services under the contract with due care, efficiency and diligence, in accordance with best professional practices.  26.2 The Provider shall respect and abide by all laws and regulations in force. The Provider shall indemnify the Procuring and Disposing Entity against any claims and proceedings arising from any infringement by the Provider, its sub-contractors or their employees of such laws and regulations.  26.3 The Provider shall ensure that services conform to applicable environmental and quality standards, that no chemical or other product/equipment is used in such a way as to cause negative impact on the environment in general and occupational health hazards for the personnel of the Procuring and Disposing Entity in particular, and shall employ the most recent technology, safe and effective equipment, machinery, materials and methods, as necessary. The Provider shall always act, in respect of any matter relating to this Contract, to safeguard the Procuring and Disposing Entity's legitimate interests, pursuant to Conditions of this Contract  26.4 The Provider shall obtain the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s prior approval in writing before taking any of the following actions:  a) entering into a subcontract for the performance of any part of the Services, it being understood that the Provider shall remain fully liable for the performance of the Services by the Sub-contractor and its Personnel pursuant to the Contract;  (b) any other action that may be specified in the SCC.  26.5 The Provider shall furnish the Procuring and Disposing Entity with any personnel data or information required by the Procuring and Disposing Entity to arrange the provision of documentation required in accordance with GCC Clause 21.3. |
| 1. Eligibility |
| 27.1 The Provider and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Provider or Subcontractor shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country.  27.2 The Provider and its Sub-contractors shall provide Personnel who shall be citizens of eligible countries and use supplies with their origin from an eligible country. |
| 1. Code of Conduct |
| 28.1 The Provider shall at all times refrain from making any public statements concerning the Services without the prior approval of the Procuring and Disposing Entity, and from engaging in any activity which conflicts with its obligations towards the Procuring and Disposing Entity under the contract. It shall not commit the Procuring and Disposing Entity without its prior written consent, and shall, where appropriate, make this obligation clear to third parties. |
| 1. Indemnification |
| 29.1 At its own expense, the Provider shall indemnify, protect and defend, the Procuring and Disposing Entity, its agents and employees, from and against all actions, claims, losses or damage arising from any act or omission by the Provider in the performance of the Services, including any violation of any legal provisions, or rights of third parties, in respect of patents, trademarks and other forms of intellectual property such as copyrights.  29.2 At its own expense, the Provider shall indemnify, protect and defend the Procuring and Disposing Entity, its agents and employees, from and against all actions, claims, losses or damages arising out of the Provider’s failure to perform its obligations provided that:  (a) the Provider is notified of such actions, claims, losses or damages not later than 30 days after the Procuring and Disposing Entity becomes aware of them;  (b) the ceiling on the Provider’s liability shall be limited to an amount equal to the contract value, but such ceiling shall not apply to actions, claims, losses or damages caused by the Provider’s wilful misconduct;  (c) the Provider’s liability shall be limited to actions, claims, losses or damages directly caused by such failure to perform its obligations under the contract and shall not include liability arising from unforeseeable occurrences incidental or indirectly consequential to such failure.  29.3 The aggregate liability of the Provider to the Procuring and Disposing Entity shall not exceed the total contract value or such other amount specified in the SCC.  29.4 The Provider shall have no liability whatsoever for actions, claims, losses or damages occasioned by:  a) the Procuring and Disposing Entity omitting to act on any recommendation, or overriding any act, decision or recommendation, of the Provider, or requiring the Provider to implement a decision or recommendation with which the Provider disagrees or on which it expresses a serious reservation; or  b) the improper execution of the Provider’s instructions by agents, employees or independent contractors of the Procuring and Disposing Entity.  29.5 The Provider shall remain responsible for any breach of its obligations under the contract for such period after the Services have been performed as may be determined by the law governing the contract. |
| 1. Insurance to be Taken Out by the Provider |
| 30.1 The Provider shall take out, maintain and shall cause any Sub-contractors to take out and maintain, at their own cost insurance coverage against the risks and on terms and conditions approved by the Procuring and Disposing Entity as shall be specified in the SCC.  29.2 The Provider shall at the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s request, provide evidence to the Procuring and Disposing Entity showing that such insurance has been taken out and maintained. |
| 1. Accounting, Inspection and Auditing |
| 31.1 The Provider shall keep accurate and systematic accounts and records in respect of the Services hereunder, in accordance with internationally accepted accounting principles and in such form and detail as will clearly identify all relevant time charges and costs. |
| F Performance of the Services |
| 1. Scope of Services |
| 32.1 The Services to be provided shall be as specified in the Statement of Requirements in the Contract.  32.2 The Services shall be performed at such locations as are specified in the Statement of Requirements. |
| 1. Provider’s Personnel |
| 33.1 The Provider shall employ and provide such qualified and experienced Personnel and Sub-contractors as are required to carry out the Services. The Provider shall be responsible for the performance of the Personnel.  33.2 If required by the Agreement, the Provider shall ensure that a manager, acceptable to the Procuring and Disposing Entity, takes charge of the performance of the Services. |
| 1. Working hours of the Personnel |
| 34.1 Where the Services are performed on a regular basis at the premises of the Procuring and Disposing Entity, the Provider shall work the hours agreed with the Procuring and Disposing Entity where not specified in the Statement of Requirements or the SCC. |
| 1. Replacement of Personnel |
| 35.1 If the Procuring and Disposing Entity requests the Provider to remove a person who is a member of the Providers staff or work force, stating the reasons, the Provider shall ensure that the person leaves the Site within seven days and has no further connection with the work in the Contract. |
| 1. Performance Security |
| 36.1 If so stated in the SCC, the Provider shall, within twenty-eight (28) days of the notification of contract award, provide a Performance Security for the due performance of the Contract in the amount and currency specified in the SCC or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Procuring and Disposing Entity.  36.2 The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Procuring and Disposing Entity as compensation for any loss resulting from the Provider’s failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.  36.3 The Performance Security shall be in one of the forms stipulated by the Procuring and Disposing Entity in the SCC, or in another form acceptable to the Procuring and Disposing Entity.  36.4 The Performance Security shall be discharged by the Procuring and Disposing Entity and returned to the Provider not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of completion of the Provider’s performance obligations under the Contract, unless specified otherwise in the SCC. |

Section 8 Special Conditions of Contract

| **GCC clause reference** | **Special Conditions of Contract** |
| --- | --- |
|  | The Procurement Reference Number is: **NV/SRVCS/2022-23/00230** |
| **GCC 1.2(e)** | **Eligible Countries:** The Eligible Countries are those listed in Section 5 of the Bidding Document. |
| **GCC 3.1(f)** | The other documents forming part of the Contract are:  -Special conditions of contract  -General Conditions of Contract  -Powers of Attorney  -Statement of requirements and price schedule |
| **GCC 3.4** | **Authorised Representatives:** The Authorised Representatives are:  For the Procuring and Disposing Entity: **Accounting Officer**  For the Provider **Person with duly authorized Powers of Attorney** |
| **GCC 4.1** | **Law:**  The Governing Law shall be the Law of Uganda. |
| **GCC 5.1** | **Language:** The language of the contract shall be English. |
| **GCC 6.1** | For **notices**, the Procuring and Disposing Entity’s address shall be:  Attention: **Procurement Manager**  Street Address: **Plot 19/21 First Street, Industrial Area**  Room number: **Procurement Office**  Town/City: **Kampala**  PO Box: **9815**  Country: **Kampala**  Telephone: ***256-414-337000***  Facsimile number: **256-41-237553**  Email address: **procurement@newvision.co.ug**  For **notices**, the Provider’s address shall be:  Attention:  Street Address:  Floor/Room number:  Town/City:  PO Box:  Country:  Telephone:  Facsimile number:  Email address: |
| **GCC 17.2** | **Dispute settlement:** The Dispute settlement shall be the Arbitration and Conciliation Act 2000 of Uganda. |
| **GCC 18.1** | Liquidated Damages **Shall** apply.  The liquidated damage shall be: **1% of the total bid price per week** % per week The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be: **10% of the total bid price.** |
| **GCC 19.1** | **Commencement:** The Period within which Services shall have commenced following the date of the Agreement is: **After receiving the commencement letter from the Accounting Officer** |
| **GCC 20.1** | **Completion:** The Services shall be completed by/shall be performed for a period of: **12 Months subject to review and renewal on annual basis to a maximum of 36 month upon satisfactory performance.** |
| **GCC 22.2** | **Excluded costs:** The following costs are excluded from the Contract Price: |
| **GCC 22.3** | **Payment Schedule:** The payment schedule shall be: **After every three months of providing the services commencing on the day of contract signing** |
| **GCC 24.2** | **Documentation for Payment:** The following documentation shall be required to support invoices requesting payments:  **1. Copy of contract agreement**  **2. Contract Completion/Implementation report from the Supervisor or Contract Manager**  **3. Tax invoice**  **4. A report from the insurer elaborating the number of beneficiaries attended to during the period.** |
| **GCC 24.3** | **Payment Period:** Payment shall be made by the Procuring and Disposing Entity within **30** days of receipt of the invoice and the relevant documents specified in Clause 24.2. |
| **GCC 25.1** | An Advancement Payment Guarantee shall **not b**e required.  The amount of the Advance Payment Guarantee shall be: **N.A** The period of validity of the Advance Payment Guarantee shall be: **N.A** |
| **GCC 26.4(b)** | **The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s prior approval:** The Procuring and Disposing Entity’s prior approval is also required for: Provision of Medical Insurance |
| **GCC 29.3** | **Total Liability:** The total liability under the Contract shall be **100%** |
| **GCC 30.1** | **Insurance taken out by Provider:** N/A |
| **GCC 34.1** | **Working hours:** The working hours for the Provider shall be**:24 Working Hours** |
| **GCC 36.1** | **Performance Security:** A Performance Security **shall not** be required.  The amount and currency of the Performance Security is: **N.A** |
| **GCC 36.3** | **Form of Performance Security:** The forms of acceptable Performance Security are: **N.A** |
| **GCC 36.4** | **Discharge of Performance Security:** The Performance Security shall be discharged: **N.A** |

Section 9. Contract Forms

**Table of Forms**

Agreement 67

Appendices 69

Performance Security 70

Agreement

**For Lump Sum Contracts**

Procurement Reference No:

This Agreement is made the \_\_\_\_\_day of the month of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_,

between \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of (hereinafter called the “Procuring and Disposing Entity”) and \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_of\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_(hereinafter called the “Provider”).

WHEREAS

(a) the Procuring and Disposing Entity has requested the Provider to provide certain services (hereinafter called the “Services”) as defined herein and attached to this Contract;

(b) the Provider having represented to the Procuring and Disposing Entity that it has the required skills, personnel and technical resources, has agreed to provide the Services on the terms and conditions set forth in this Contract;

NOW THEREFORE the parties hereto hereby agree as follows:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract referred to.

2. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Procuring and Disposing Entity to the Provider as indicated in this Agreement, the Provider hereby covenants with the Procuring and Disposing Entity to provide the Services in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

3. The Procuring and Disposing Entity hereby covenants to pay the Provider in consideration of the provision of the Services, the Contract Price of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties hereto have caused this Contract to be signed in their respective names as of the day and year first above written.

Signed by \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_(for the Procuring and Disposing Entity)

Name:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_Authorised Representative

Position:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

In the presence of:

Name: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Position: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Signed by \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (for the Provider)

Name:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Authorised Representative

Position:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

In the presence of:

Name: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Position: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Appendices

**Appendix A Statement of Requirements**

**Appendix B Breakdown of Contract Price in Uganda Shillings**

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Activity** | **Input Qty** | **Unit of measure** | **Unit Price** | **Total Price** |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
| **Total Contract Price** |  |  |  |  |

*[The Performance Security should be on the letterhead of the issuing Financial Institution and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Financial Institution]*

|  |
| --- |
| Performance Security |

Date: *[insert date (as day, month, and year) of Performance Security]*

Procurement Reference No: *[insert Procurement Reference Number]*

To: *[insert complete name of Procuring and Disposing Entity]*

WHEREAS *[insert name complete of Provider]* (hereinafter “the Provider”) has undertaken, pursuant to Contract No. *[insert number]* dated *[insert day, month and year]* to supply *[brief description of the Services]* (hereinafter “the Contract”).

AND WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the aforementioned Contract that the Provider shall furnish you with a security *[insert type of security]* issued by a reputable guarantor for the sum specified therein as security for compliance with the Provider’s performance obligations in accordance with the Contract.

AND WHEREAS the undersigned *[insert complete name of Guarantor]*, legally domiciled in *[insert complete address of Guarantor]*, (hereinafter the “Guarantor”), have agreed to give the Provider a security:

THEREFORE WE hereby affirm that we are Guarantors and responsible to you, on behalf of the Provider, up to a total of *[insert currency and amount of guarantee in words and figures]* and we undertake to pay you, upon your first written demand declaring the Provider to be in default under the Contract, without cavil or argument, any sum or sums within the limits of *[insert currency and amount of guarantee in words and figures]* as aforesaid, without your needing to prove or to show grounds or reasons for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This security is valid until the *[insert number]* day of *[insert month], [insert year]*.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees, ICC Publication No. 758.

Name: *[insert complete name of person signing the Performance Security]*

In the capacity of *[insert legal capacity of person signing the Performance Security]*

Signed: *[signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above]*

Duly authorised to sign the Performance Security for and on behalf of: *[insert complete name of Financial Institution]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*